

International Finance Corporation

Pan-African Domestic Medium-Term Note Programme

for issues of Notes with maturities of three months or longer from the date of the original issue

Under the Pan-African Domestic Medium-Term Note Programme described in this Prospectus (the "Programme"), International Finance Corporation ("IFC" or the "Corporation"), subject to compliance with all relevant laws, regulations and directives, may from time to time issue notes with maturities of three months or longer from the date of the original issue (the "Notes") in an unlimited aggregate nominal amount. Notes will be sold through one or more Dealers appointed by the Corporation, or directly by the Corporation itself. The Corporation intends for the Notes to be issued and sold primarily domestically in various African jurisdictions. A country annex containing provisions, terms and disclosure specific to any particular jurisdiction forms part of this Prospectus and it will form part of, or be referred to in, the applicable Final Terms referred to below. To the extent that any particular jurisdiction needs additional provisions, terms or disclosure additional to that contained in this Prospectus and the applicable Final Terms to comply with applicable laws, regulations and directives, the Corporation will supplement this Prospectus or the country annex or alter the applicable Final Terms with the provisions, terms or disclosure appropriate for such jurisdiction.

The Programme provides that Notes may be listed on such stock exchange(s) as may be agreed between the Corporation and the relevant Dealer(s) in relation to each issue. Unlisted Notes may also be issued pursuant to the Programme. The applicable Final Terms in respect of the issue of any Notes will specify whether and on which exchange such Notes will be listed or whether such Notes will be unlisted.

Notes of any particular issue will be either in bookentry, dematerialized form ("Bookentry Notes") or registered form ("Registered Notes"), as specified in the applicable Final Terms. Notes will be issued in the denominations specified in the applicable Final Terms.

Unless otherwise specified in the applicable Final Terms, Registered Notes will be represented by registered certificates (each a "Certificate"), one Certificate being issued in respect of each Noteholder's entire interest in Registered Notes of one Series. Global Certificates ("Global Certificates") may be issued representing all or a portion of a Series of Registered Notes, if specified in the applicable Final Terms.

The Programme has been rated AAA by Standard & Poor's Ratings Services, a division of The McGraw Hill Companies, Inc. and Aaa by Moody's Investors Service, Inc. A security rating is not a recommendation to buy, sell or hold securities and may be subject to suspension, reduction or withdrawal at any time by the assigning rating agency.

Prospective investors should have regard to the factors described under the section headed "Risk Factors" in this Prospectus.

Arranger for the Programme
Standard Chartered Bank

Lead Arranger for Notes issued in Rwanda
CfC Stanbic Bank Limited

Co-Lead Arranger for Notes issued in Rwanda Bank of Kigali Limited The Corporation accepts responsibility for the information contained in this Prospectus. To the best of the knowledge of the Corporation (having taken all reasonable care to ensure that such is the case) the information contained in this Prospectus is in accordance with the facts and does not omit anything likely to affect the import of such information.

This Prospectus is to be read in conjunction with all documents which are deemed to be incorporated herein by reference (see "Availability of Information and Incorporation by Reference" below).

THE NOTES ARE NOT REQUIRED TO BE REGISTERED UNDER THE U.S. SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED. ACCORDINGLY, NO REGISTRATION STATEMENT HAS BEEN FILED WITH THE U.S. SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION (THE "COMMISSION"). THE NOTES HAVE NOT BEEN APPROVED OR DISAPPROVED BY THE COMMISSION OR ANY STATE SECURITIES COMMISSION, NOR HAS THE COMMISSION OR ANY STATE SECURITIES COMMISSION PASSED UPON THE ACCURACY OR ADEQUACY OF THIS PROSPECTUS. ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE CONTRARY IS A CRIMINAL OFFENSE IN THE UNITED STATES.

No person has been authorized to give any information or to make any representation other than those contained in this Prospectus and the applicable Final Terms in connection with the offering or sale of the Notes and, if given or made, such information or representation must not be relied upon as having been authorized by the Corporation or any Dealer or the Arranger (as defined in "Summary and Overview of the Programme"). Neither the delivery of this Prospectus or any applicable Final Terms nor any offering or sale made in connection herewith or therewith shall, under any circumstances, create any implication that there has been no change in the financial condition or affairs of the Corporation since the date hereof or the date upon which this Prospectus has been most recently amended or supplemented or that there has been no adverse change in the financial condition or affairs of the Corporation since the date hereof or the date upon which this Prospectus has been most recently amended or supplemented or that any other information supplied in connection with the Programme is correct as of any time subsequent to the date on which it is supplied or, if different, the date indicated in the document containing the same. Neither the Dealers nor the Arranger have independently verified the information contained herein. Accordingly, no representation or undertaking is made and no responsibility or liability is accepted by the Dealers or the Arranger as to the accuracy or completeness of the information provided by the Corporation in connection with the Prospectus.

The distribution of this Prospectus or any Final Terms and the offering or sale of the Notes in certain jurisdictions may be restricted by law. Persons into whose possession this Prospectus or any Final Terms comes are required by the Corporation, any Dealer and the Arranger to inform themselves about and to observe any such restriction. For a description of certain restrictions on offers and sales of the Notes and on the distribution of this Prospectus or any Final Terms, see "Plan of Distribution".

Neither this Prospectus nor any Final Terms constitutes an offer of, or an invitation by or on behalf of the Corporation, any Dealer or the Arranger to subscribe for, or purchase, any Notes. Neither this Prospectus nor any other information supplied in connection with the Programme should be considered as a recommendation by the Corporation, any Dealer or the Arranger that any potential investor should purchase any Notes. Each investor contemplating purchasing any Notes should make its own independent investigation of the financial condition and affairs, and its own appraisal of the creditworthiness, of the Corporation. The information contained in this Prospectus does not constitute and is not to be construed as legal, business or tax advice. Each investor contemplating purchasing any Notes should consult its legal, financial or tax adviser or other professional adviser for advice in connection with such purchase.

THE NOTES ARE NOT OBLIGATIONS OF THE INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECONSTRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT OR OF ANY GOVERNMENT.

In connection with the issue of any Tranche (as defined herein) of Notes, the Dealer or Dealers (if any) named as the stabilizing manager(s) (the "Stabilizing Manager(s)") (or persons acting on behalf of any Stabilizing Manager(s)) in the applicable Final Terms may over-allot Notes or effect transactions with a view to supporting the market price of the Notes at a level higher than that which might otherwise prevail. However, there is no assurance that the Stabilizing Manager(s) (or persons acting on behalf of a Stabilizing Manager) will undertake stabilization action. Any stabilization action may begin on or after the date on which adequate public disclosure of the terms of the offer of the relevant Tranche is made and, if begun, may be ended at any

time, but it must end no later than the earlier of 30 days after the issue date of the relevant Tranche and 60 days after the date of the allotment of the relevant Tranche. Any stabilization action or over-allotment must be conducted by the relevant Stabilizing Manager(s) (or persons acting on behalf of any Stabilizing Manager(s)) in accordance with all applicable laws and rules.

In this Prospectus, unless otherwise specified or the context otherwise requires, references to "U.S. dollars", "\$" and "U.S.\$" are to United States dollars.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
Availability of Information and Incorporation by Reference	5
Prospectus Supplement	6
Final Terms	6
Use of Proceeds	6
Summary and Overview of the Programme	7
Risk Factors	12
Terms and Conditions of the Notes	15
Form of Notes and Provisions Relating to the Notes while in Global or Bookentry Form	26
Clearance and Settlement	27
Tax Matters	28
Currency Conversions.	29
Plan of Distribution	30
Validity of the Notes	32
General Information	33
Form of Final Terms	34
Country Annex	40

AVAILABILITY OF INFORMATION AND INCORPORATION BY REFERENCE

Availability of Information

The Corporation prepares:

- (a) unaudited quarterly condensed consolidated financial statements and audited annual consolidated financial statements;
- (b) an annual information statement (the "Information Statement") which describes the Corporation, including its capital, operations and administration, the Articles of Agreement of the Corporation (the "Articles of Agreement"), the Corporation's legal status, and its principal financial policies, and contains the Corporation's most recent audited financial statements; and
- (c) an annual report, which contains the Corporation's most recent audited annual consolidated financial statements.

The Corporation is subject to certain information requirements of Regulation IFC, promulgated by the Commission under the United States International Finance Corporation Act of 1955, as amended, and in accordance therewith files with the Commission its unaudited quarterly condensed consolidated and audited annual consolidated financial statements, its most recent Information Statement and its annual report (collectively the "IFC Information").

In addition, the IFC Information will be filed with any stock exchange on which Notes are listed from time to time and which requires such a filing, or any relevant authority or commission, as specified in the applicable Final Terms. The IFC Information may be inspected and copies may be obtained at the US Securities and Exchange Commission, 100 F Street, N.E., Washington, DC 20549 and at the relevant addresses specified in the applicable Final Terms.

In addition, copies of the Articles of Agreement and the relevant Country Agency Agreement (each as defined under "Terms and Conditions of the Notes") may be inspected at the offices of the relevant country agent (the "Country Agent").

Copies of such documents and the IFC Information also will be available without charge from the office of the Corporation set out at the end of this Prospectus.

Incorporation by Reference

The Corporation's latest Information Statement, any unaudited quarterly condensed consolidated or audited annual consolidated financial statements filed with or furnished to any stock exchange on which Notes are listed or any relevant authority or commission, as specified in the applicable Final Terms, subsequent to the date of such Information Statement and any supplements, any annex to the Final Terms relating to a particular country in which the Notes are primarily being issued, or amendments to this Prospectus circulated by the Corporation from time to time shall be deemed to be incorporated in, and to form part of, this Prospectus, and references to "this Prospectus" shall mean this document and any documents incorporated by reference in, and forming part of, this document, except, and to the extent, any such document is superseded or modified by any subsequent document incorporated by reference in, and forming part of, this Prospectus. Documents incorporated by reference in, and forming part of, this Prospectus. Documents incorporated by reference in, and forming part of, this document may not have been submitted to the same review and clearance procedures to which this Prospectus has been submitted as of the date hereof by any stock exchange or regulatory authority referred to herein.

The Corporation will, in the event of any material change in the financial position of the Corporation which is not reflected in this Prospectus, prepare an amendment or supplement to this Prospectus, publish a new prospectus for use in connection with any subsequent issue and listing of Notes by the Corporation or provide such disclosure in the Final Terms for an issue of Notes.

If the terms of the Programme are modified or amended in a manner which would make this Prospectus inaccurate or misleading in any material respect, the Corporation will prepare a new prospectus.

Any statement contained in a document which is incorporated by reference herein shall be deemed to be modified or superseded for the purpose of this Prospectus to the extent that a statement contained herein modifies or supersedes such earlier statement (whether expressly, by implication or otherwise). Any statement

so modified or superseded shall not be deemed, except as so modified or superseded, to constitute a part of this Prospectus.

Copies of this Prospectus may be obtained (without charge) from the website of any stock exchange on which the Notes are listed or any relevant authority or commission, if so specified in the applicable Final Terms. Copies of documents incorporated by reference in this Prospectus may be obtained (without charge) from the office of the Corporation set out at the end of this Prospectus and the website of the Corporation (www.ifc.org).

PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT

The Corporation has undertaken to the Dealers and the Arranger that if during any time the Prospectus is being used in connection with the offer and sale of Notes, any event shall occur as a result of which, in the judgment of the Corporation, this Prospectus would include any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state any material fact necessary to make the statements herein, in light of the circumstances under which they were made, not misleading, the Corporation shall prepare an amendment or supplement to this Prospectus for use in connection with any subsequent offering of the Notes and shall supply to each Dealer for any such subsequent offering such number of copies of such amendment or supplement hereto as such Dealer may reasonably request.

FINAL TERMS

The Corporation will prepare in respect of each particular issue of Notes a Final Terms (each a "Final Terms") which will contain the terms of, pricing details for, and settlement and clearance procedures relating to, such issue of Notes and such other information or disclosure as the Corporation considers appropriate. A Final Terms may set out the full text of the terms and conditions of a particular issue of Notes if the Corporation and the relevant Dealer(s) consider it necessary or appropriate and shall include or refer to an annex containing additional information with respect to the particular country in which the Notes are primarily being sold domestically (each a "Country Annex") and a supplement to such Country Annex (each a "Country Annex Supplement") containing additional or updated information relevant to the Notes or a particular issue of Notes issued in the relevant country.

USE OF PROCEEDS

The net proceeds of the sale of the Notes will be used as provided for in the applicable Country Annex or Country Annex Supplement or otherwise used for the general operations of the Corporation in accordance with its Articles of Agreement.

SUMMARY AND OVERVIEW OF THE PROGRAMME

This summary must be read as an introduction to this Prospectus. Any decision to invest in any Notes should be based on a consideration of this Prospectus as a whole, including the documents incorporated by reference, by any investor. Words and expressions defined or used in "Terms and Conditions of the Notes" shall have the same meaning in this Summary.

The Corporation

International Finance Corporation is an international organization, established in 1956 to further economic growth in its developing member countries by promoting private sector development. The Corporation is a member of the World Bank Group, which also comprises the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (the "IBRD"), the International Development Association ("IDA"), the Multilateral Investment Guarantee Agency ("MIGA") and the International Centre for Settlement of Investment Disputes ("ICSID"). It is a legal entity separate and distinct from IBRD, IDA, MIGA and ICSID with its own Articles of Agreement, share capital, financial structure, management, and staff. Membership in the Corporation is open only to member countries of IBRD. The obligations of the Corporation are not obligations of, or guaranteed by, IBRD or any government.

The Corporation's principal office is located at 2121 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20433, United States of America. Its telephone number is +1 202 458 9230.

The Corporation is an experienced supranational organization providing financing and financial services primarily to the private sector in developing countries that are members of the Corporation. It combines the characteristics of a multilateral development bank with those of a private financial institution. As of June 30, 2013, the Corporation's entire share capital was held by 184 member countries. As of June 30, 2013, member countries of the Organization for Economic Cooperation and Development ("OECD") held 68.36 per cent. of the voting power of the Corporation. The five largest of the Corporation's 184 shareholders are the United States (22.41 per cent. of the total voting power), Japan (5.58 per cent.), Germany (5.1 per cent.), United Kingdom (4.79 per cent.) and France (4.79 per cent.). The Corporation's share capital is provided by its member countries. It raises most of the funds for its investment activities through the issuance of notes, bonds and other debt securities in the international capital markets. Unlike most other multilateral institutions, the Corporation does not accept host government guarantees of its loans. Generally, the Corporation charges market based rates for its loans and seeks market returns on its debt security and equity investments. The financial strength of the Corporation is based principally on the quality of its investment portfolio, its substantial paid-in capital and retained earnings, low debt to equity ratio, the size of its liquid assets portfolio, its diversified earnings base and its consistent profitability.

In partnership with private investors, the Corporation assists in financing the establishment, improvement, and expansion of private sector enterprises by making investments where sufficient private capital is not otherwise available on reasonable terms. The Corporation seeks to bring together domestic and foreign private capital and experienced management and thereby create conditions conducive to the flow of private capital (domestic and foreign) into productive investments in its developing member countries. In this way, the Corporation plays a catalytic role in mobilizing additional funding from other investors and lenders, through parallel loans, loan participations, partial credit guarantees, securitizations and risk sharing facilities ("resource mobilization"). In addition to project finance, corporate lending and resource mobilization, the Corporation offers an array of financial products and technical advisory services to private businesses in the developing world with a view to fulfilling its developmental mission. It also advises member governments on how to create an environment hospitable to the growth of private enterprise and foreign investment.

Overview of the Programme

Issuer:

Description:

The following overview is qualified in its entirety by the remainder of this Prospectus.

International Finance Corporation

Pan-African Domestic Medium-Term Note Programme. Under the Programme, the Corporation, subject to compliance with all relevant laws, regulations and directives, may from time to time issue Notes primarily to domestic

	investors in various African jurisdictions.
	The current expected jurisdictions are:
	The Republic of Botswana
	The Republic of Ghana
	The Republic of Kenya
	The Republic of Mozambique
	The Republic of Namibia
	The Republic of Nigeria
	The Republic of Rwanda
	The Republic of South Africa
	The Republic of Uganda
	The Republic of Zambia.
	The Corporation may, from time to time, issue Notes in other African jurisdictions and may supplement this Prospectus or alter the applicable Final Terms (including any related Country Annex or Country Annex Supplement) with the provisions, terms and disclosure appropriate for such jurisdiction(s).
Programme Arranger:	Standard Chartered Bank
	Separate arrangers may be appointed for a particular jurisdiction or group of jurisdictions.
Dealers:	The Dealers will consist of any of one or more dealers appointed as dealers (as described in "Plan of Distribution") from time to time for a specific issue of Notes.
Specified Currencies:	Subject to compliance with all relevant laws, regulations and directives, Notes may be issued in any currency agreed between the Corporation and the relevant Dealers, as specified in the applicable Final Terms.
Maturities:	Subject to compliance with all relevant laws, regulations and directives, Notes may be issued with any maturity of three months or longer from the date of the original issue.
Specified Denomination:	Subject to compliance with all relevant laws, regulations and directives, Notes will be in such denominations as may be specified in the applicable Final Terms.
Method of Issue:	The Notes will be issued through Dealers acting as principal on a syndicated or non-syndicated basis, or on an agency basis. The Corporation may also directly offer and sell Notes to investors, to the extent permitted by applicable law. The

Notes will be issued in series (each a "Series") having one or more dates of issue and on terms otherwise identical (or identical other than in respect of the first payment of interest), the Notes of each Series being intended to be interchangeable with all other Notes of that Series. Each Series may be issued in tranches (each a "Tranche") on the same or different dates of issue. The specific terms of each Tranche will be set out in the applicable Final Terms.

Notes may be issued at their nominal amount or at a discount or premium to their nominal amount.

The Notes may be issued in bookentry form or in registered form.

Each Tranche of Bookentry Notes will be dematerialized.

Each Tranche of Registered Notes will be represented upon initial issuance by one or more certificates representing Registered Notes ("Certificates"). Certificates, each evidencing an individual Noteholder's entire interest in such Registered Notes. Certificates representing Registered Notes that are registered in the name of a nominee for one or more clearing systems are referred to as "Global Certificates".

Depending on their form and Specified Currency, it is expected that Notes may be accepted for clearance through one or more clearing systems as specified in the applicable Final Terms. These systems may include those operated by Euroclear and Clearstream, Luxembourg.

The manner of delivery of any Notes will be specified in the applicable Final Terms.

Notes will be interest bearing at either fixed or floating rates, as specified in the applicable Final Terms.

Notes which are expressed to be Fixed Rate will bear interest at the rate or rates specified in the applicable Final Terms.

Floating Rate Notes will bear interest determined separately for each Series as follows:

- (i) on the same basis as the floating rate under a notional interest rate swap transaction in the relevant Specified Currency governed by an agreement incorporating the 2006 ISDA Definitions, as published by the International Swaps and Derivatives Association, Inc.;
- (ii) by reference to the benchmark specified in the applicable Final Terms as adjusted for any applicable margin.

Interest periods will be specified in the applicable Final Terms.

Notes will be redeemable at par, or otherwise as specified in the applicable Final Terms.

The applicable Final Terms will state whether Notes may be redeemed prior to their stated maturity in whole or in part at the option of the Corporation and/or the holders, and, if so,

Issue Price:

Form of Notes:

Clearing Systems:

Initial Delivery of Notes:

Description of Notes:

Fixed Rate Notes:

Floating Rate Notes:

Fixed Redemption Amount:

Optional Redemption:

the terms applicable to such redemption. Any limitations imposed by applicable law relating to the redemption of Notes denominated in any Specified Currency will be specified in the applicable Final Terms.

The Notes will constitute direct, unconditional, general and unsecured obligations of the Corporation ranking *pari passu* and without any preference among themselves and *pari passu* with all other outstanding unsecured and unsubordinated obligations for borrowed money of the Corporation. The Notes will not be obligations of the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development or of any government.

None

With respect to each Series of Notes, if the Corporation shall either (i) fail to pay when due the principal of, premium (if any), or interest on, any Note of such Series or (ii) fail to pay when due, in aggregate an amount equal to or exceeding U.S.\$20,000,000 or its equivalent in any other relevant currency or currencies, of the principal of, premium (if any), or interest on, any Note of another Series or any notes, bonds or similar obligations (other than the Notes) which shall have been issued, assumed or guaranteed by the Corporation and, in either case, such failure shall continue for a period of 90 days, then at any time thereafter and during the continuance of such failure, the holder of any Note of such Series may deliver or cause to be delivered to the Corporation at its principal office in the City of Washington, District of Columbia, United States of America, written notice that such holder elects to declare all Notes of such Series held by it (the serial numbers and denominations of which shall be set forth in such notice) to be due and payable, and on the thirtieth day after such notice shall be so delivered to the Corporation, such Notes shall become due and payable together with accrued interest thereon, unless prior to that time all such defaults shall have been cured.

The Programme has been rated AAA by Standard & Poor's Ratings Services, a division of The McGraw Hill Companies, Inc. ("S&P") and Aaa by Moody's Investors Service ("Moody's"). As defined by S&P, an "AAA" rating means that the ability of the Corporation to meet its financial commitment on its obligations is extremely strong. As defined by Moody's, an "Aaa" rating means that the Corporation's ability to meet its financial obligations is judged to be of the highest quality, with minimal credit risk.

A security rating is not a recommendation to buy, sell or hold securities and may be subject to suspension, reduction or withdrawal at any time by the assigning rating agency.

The Notes and interest thereon are not exempt from taxation generally.

Under the Articles of Agreement, payments in respect of principal, premium (if any), and interest due on the Notes are not subject to any tax by a member country (i) which tax discriminates against the Notes solely because they are issued

Status of Notes:

Negative Pledge:

Events of Default:

Rating:

Taxation:

by the Corporation or (ii) if the sole jurisdictional basis for the tax is the place or currency in which the Notes are issued, made payable or paid, or the location of any office or place of business maintained by the Corporation.

Under the Articles of Agreement, the Corporation is not under any obligation to withhold or pay any tax imposed by any member country in respect of the Notes. Accordingly, payments in respect of principal, premium (if any) and interest due on the Notes will be paid to the Paying Agent, without deduction in respect of any such tax. However, tax withholding requirements may apply to payments made by financial intermediaries acting in any capacity other than as the Corporation's paying agent.

Notes issued in Rwanda are governed by Rwandan law.

The Notes may be listed on any stock exchange(s) agreed between the Corporation and the relevant Dealer(s) in relation to a particular Series. Unlisted Notes may also be issued pursuant to the Programme. The applicable Final Terms in respect of the issue of any Notes will specify whether and on which exchange such Notes will be listed or whether such Notes will be unlisted.

The sale and delivery of Notes, and the distribution of offering material relating to the Notes, are subject to certain restrictions in certain jurisdictions as set forth in this Prospectus and as may be set forth in the applicable Final Terms. See "Plan of Distribution".

Governing Law:

Listing:

Selling Restrictions:

RISK FACTORS

The following section does not describe all the risks (including those relating to each prospective investor's particular circumstances) with respect to an investment in the Notes of a particular series, including jurisdiction-specific disclosure, the interest rate, exchange rate, and redemption, option and other rights associated with such Notes or when the investor's currency is other than the Specified Currency of issue or in which the payment of such Notes will be made. Prospective investors should refer to and carefully consider the applicable Final Terms for each particular issue of Notes, which may describe additional risks associated with such Notes. The risks in the following section and the applicable Final Terms are provided as general information only. The Corporation disclaims any responsibility to advise prospective investors of such risks as they exist at the date of this Prospectus or Final Terms or as such risks may change from time to time. Prospective investors should consult their own financial and legal advisers about risks associated with an investment in an issue of Notes. Prospective investors should have the financial status and sufficient knowledge and experience in financial and business matters to evaluate the information contained in this Prospectus and the applicable Final Terms and the merits and risks of investing in a particular issue of Notes in the context of their financial position and particular circumstances. Prospective investors should have the ability and expertise, and/or access to the appropriate analytical resources to analyze such investment, to evaluate the sensitivity of such investment to changes in economic conditions, interest rates, exchange rates, and the redemption, option and other rights associated with such investment, and other factors which may have a bearing on the merits and risks of such investment, and the suitability of such investment in such investor's particular circumstances. In addition, prospective investors should have the financial capacity to bear the risks associated with any investment in such Notes and should review, among other things, the most recent audited and unaudited financial statements, if any, of the Corporation incorporated by reference into this Prospectus when deciding whether or not to purchase any Notes. Words and expressions defined or used in "Terms and Conditions of the Notes" shall have the same meaning in this section.

Exchange Rate Risks and Exchange Controls

Notes may be denominated or payable in one of a number of currencies. For investors whose financial activities are denominated principally in a currency (the "Investor's Currency") other than the Specified Currency, an investment in the Notes entails significant risks that are not associated with a similar investment in a security denominated in that Investor's Currency.

Such risks include, without limitation, the possibility of significant changes in the rate of exchange between the Specified Currency and the Investor's Currency and the possibility of the imposition or modification of exchange controls by the country of the Specified Currency or the Investor's Currency. Such risks generally depend on economic and political events over which the Corporation has no control. In recent years, rates of exchange have been volatile and such volatility may be expected to continue in the future. Fluctuations in any particular exchange rate that have occurred in the past are not necessarily indicative, however, of fluctuations that may occur in the future. Depreciation of the Specified Currency against the Investor's Currency equivalent yield on a Note denominated in that Specified Currency, in the Investor's Currency equivalent value of the principal payable at maturity of such Note and generally in the Investor's Currency equivalent market value of such Note. An appreciation of the Specified Currency against the Investor's Currency would have the opposite effect. In addition, depending on the specified terms of a Note denominated in, or the payment of which is related to the value of, one or more currencies, changes in exchange rates relating to any of the currencies involved may result in a decrease in such Note's effective yield and, in certain circumstances, could result in a loss of all or a substantial portion of the principal of a Note to the investor.

Governments and monetary authorities have imposed from time to time, and may in the future impose, exchange controls which could affect exchange rates as well as the availability of a Specified Currency at the time of payment of principal premium (if any) or interest in respect of a Note. Even if there are no actual exchange controls, it is possible that the Specified Currency for payment on any particular Note may not be available when payments on such Note are due.

Market Liquidity and Yield Risks

Notes may not have an established trading market when issued. There can be no assurance of a secondary market for any Notes or the liquidity of such market if one develops. Consequently, investors may not be able

to sell their Notes readily or at prices that will enable them to realize a yield comparable to that of similar instruments, if any, with a developed secondary market. Illiquidity may have an adverse effect on the market value of the Notes.

Depending upon the type of Notes, market conditions and other factors, investors seeking to sell relatively small or relatively large amounts of Notes may not be able to do so at prices comparable to those that may be available to other investors.

The secondary market for an issue of Notes also will be affected by a number of other factors independent of the creditworthiness of the Corporation. These factors may include the method of calculating the principal, premium (if any) or any interest to be paid in respect of such Notes, the time remaining to the maturity of such Notes, the outstanding amount of such Notes, any optional redemption features of such Notes, the amount of such Notes being sold in the secondary market from time to time, any legal restrictions limiting demand for such Notes, the availability of comparable securities, and the level, direction and volatility of market interest rates generally. Such factors will also affect the market value of the Notes.

No investor should purchase Notes unless such investor understands and is able to bear the risk that certain Notes may not be readily saleable, that the value of Notes will fluctuate over time, and that such fluctuations may be significant and could result in significant losses to such investor. This is particularly the case for investors whose circumstances may not permit them to hold the Notes until maturity.

If no secondary market for the Notes develops, investors may inquire of the Corporation as to its willingness or ability to purchase Notes in secondary market transactions, and the price at which the Corporation may be willing to effect any such purchase.

Legal Investment Risks

Investors should consult their own legal advisers in determining whether and to what extent Notes constitute legal investments for such investors and whether and to what extent Notes can be used as collateral for various types of borrowings. In addition, financial institutions should consult their legal advisers or regulators in determining the appropriate treatment of Notes under any applicable risk-based capital or similar rules.

Investors whose investment activities are subject to investment laws and regulations or to review or regulation by certain authorities may be subject to restrictions on investments in certain types of debt securities, which may include Notes. Investors should review and consider such restrictions prior to investing in Notes.

Clearing and Settlement Risks

In most of the countries in which Notes are expected to be issued under the Programme, Notes can only be cleared and settled in the local clearing system in local currency and there are no clearing links with any international clearing system. The Corporation has not carried out any due diligence on the institutions comprising the relevant local clearing system and those institutions may not have the legal and regulatory framework that investors used to using international clearing systems will be familiar with. Therefore, the Corporation cannot give any assurance that those local clearing systems will promptly and fully execute their clearing and settlement functions in respect of the Notes. Failure by those local clearing systems to perform their functions may result in delayed or failed transfers of Notes, delayed or failed transfers of sums which have been paid by the Corporation in respect of the Notes or inadequate records evidencing ownership of the Notes. Further, the institutions performing local clearing and settlement functions may not have adequate financial resources for risks such as counterparty risk and liquidity risk, which may render them vulnerable to domestic financial crises. If any such risks materialize, the value of the Notes may be negatively affected or destroyed. Investors should consider such risks prior to investing in the Notes.

Risk Factors relating to the Corporation

As described in more detail in the Corporation's Information Statement, the Corporation is an experienced supranational organization providing financing and financial services primarily to the private sector in developing countries that are members of the Corporation. The Corporation's investment products include, among others, loans, equity and quasi-equity investments, guarantees and partial credit guarantees, and client risk management products. The Corporation's disbursed investment portfolio is diversified by

country, region, industry, sector and project type, and it operates under a comprehensive enterprise risk management framework. The value of the Corporation's investments, and the financial returns on them, are subject to the risk of adverse changes in the financial condition of the Corporation's clients, which may arise from factors specific to a particular client or industry or from changes in the macroeconomic environment or the financial markets in the countries in which a client operates.

TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE NOTES

The following is the text of the terms and conditions (the "Conditions" and each a "Condition") that, subject to completion and amendment and as supplemented or varied in accordance with the provisions of Part A of the applicable Final Terms and the Country Annex or Country Annex Supplement (if any) referred to or included therein, will apply to the Notes referred to in such Final Terms. If Notes are to be printed in definitive form either (i) the full text of these Conditions together with the relevant provisions of the Final Terms (and Country Annex or Country Annex Supplement (if any)) or (ii) these Conditions as so completed, amended, supplemented or varied (and subject to simplification by the deletion of non-applicable provisions), shall be endorsed on the Certificates (as defined below) relating to such Registered Notes (as defined below).

The Bookentry Notes and the Registered Notes (each as defined in Condition 1(a)) comprising a series of Notes are issued in relation to a specific country pursuant to the country-specific agency agreement specified in the applicable Final Terms (as amended or supplemented relating to the Notes as at the date of issue of the Notes (the "Issue Date"), the "Country Agency Agreement") relating to the Notes between the Corporation and the Agents (as defined below) named therein or specified in the applicable Final Terms. These Conditions include summaries of, and are subject to, the detailed provisions of the Country Agency Agreement. The forms of the Certificates are set out in the Country Agency Agreement.

The country agent, the paying agent, the registrar, the transfer agent and the calculation agent(s) specified in the applicable Final Terms are referred to below respectively as the "Country Agent", the "Paying Agent" (which expression shall include such additional paying agents or issuing and paying agents the Corporation may appoint from time to time or in connection with particular issues of Notes), the "Registrar", the "Transfer Agent" and the "Calculation Agent" (which expressions shall include their respective successors and any additional agents appointed as such by the Corporation from time to time). The Country Agent, the Paying Agent, the Registrar, the Transfer Agent and the Calculation Agent are together referred to herein as the "Agents". The Noteholders (as defined below) are deemed to have notice of all of the provisions of the Country Agency Agreement and the Final Terms relevant to such Notes. Copies of the Country Agency Agreement and Final Terms relating to a particular Series of Notes are available for inspection at the specified office of each Agent (other than the Calculation Agent) unless otherwise specified in the applicable Final Terms.

In these Conditions, "Noteholder" and "holder" each means, in the case of Registered Notes, the person in whose name a Registered Note is registered or, in the case of Bookentry Notes, the account holder of a Bookentry Note as shown in the records of the Central Securities Depository (the "CSD").

For Notes which are not individually certificated Registered Notes represented by Certificates (as defined in Condition 1(a)), references in these Conditions to terms specified on a Note or specified hereon or specified in the applicable Final Terms shall be deemed to include references to terms specified in the applicable Final Terms issued in respect of a particular issue of Notes of which such Note forms a part (each a "Final Terms") and which will be attached to such Note.

These Conditions may be amended, modified or varied in relation to any Series of Notes by the terms of the applicable Final Terms in relation to such Series. All capitalized terms that are not defined in these Conditions will have the meanings given to them in the applicable Final Terms.

1. Form, Denomination, Title and Specified Currency

- (a) Form: Each issue of Notes of which this Note forms a part (the "Notes") is issued as:
 - (i) dematerialized bookentry notes ("Bookentry Notes") in the nominal amount of a Specified Denomination (as defined in Condition 1(b)); or
 - (ii) registered notes ("Registered Notes") in the nominal amount of a Specified Denomination,

as specified on such Note, and these Conditions must be read accordingly. An issue of Notes may comprise either Bookentry Notes only or Registered Notes only.

Registered Notes are represented by registered certificates ("Certificates") in global and/or definitive form. Except as provided in Condition 2(b), one Certificate (including Certificates in global form) representing the aggregate nominal amount of Registered Notes held by the same holder will be issued to such holder,

unless more than one Certificate is required for clearance and settlement purposes. Each Certificate will be numbered serially with an identifying number, which will be recorded in the register (the "Register") kept by the Registrar.

(b) *Denomination:* "Specified Denomination" means the denomination or denominations specified in the applicable Final Terms.

(c) Title:

- (i) The Corporation and the Agents shall be entitled to deem and treat the holder of any Bookentry Note as the absolute owner of the Bookentry Notes of the relevant Series for all purposes whatsoever notwithstanding any notice to the contrary and all payments to or on the order of the Paying Agent for further credit to such holder shall be valid and effective to discharge the liability of the Corporation with respect to such Bookentry Notes to the extent of the sum or sums so paid.
 - All of the rights, title and interests in Bookentry Notes are conferred directly upon the holders and the CSD has no rights in respect of the Notes to the extent those rights have been conferred on the holders. Title to Bookentry Notes shall pass by transfer on the Rwanda Stock Exchange in accordance with applicable law and procedures implemented by the CSD and the Rwanda Stock Exchange.
- (ii) Title to Registered Notes shall pass by registration in the Register in accordance with the provisions of the Country Agency Agreement, or otherwise in accordance with applicable law.
 - The Corporation and the Agents shall be entitled to deem and treat the registered holder of any Registered Note as the absolute owner thereof for the purpose of making payments and for all other purposes, whether or not such Registered Note is overdue and regardless of any notice of ownership, trust or an interest therein, any writing thereon (or on the Certificate representing it) or any notice of any previous theft or loss thereof (or of the related Certificate), and all payments on a Note to such holder shall be deemed valid and effectual to discharge the liability of the Corporation in respect of such Note to the extent of the sum or sums so paid.
- (d) *Specified Currency:* The "Specified Currency" of any Note is as specified in the applicable Final Terms. Unless otherwise specified hereon, all payments of principal and interest in respect of a Note shall be made in the Specified Currency.

2. Transfers

- (a) Transfers of Registered Notes: Subject as provided in Condition 2(f), Registered Notes may be transferred in whole or in part in a Specified Denomination upon the surrender (at the specified office of the Agents specified for such purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms) of the Certificate representing such Registered Notes to be transferred, together with the form of transfer endorsed on such Certificate duly completed and executed. In the case of a transfer of part only of Registered Notes represented by one Certificate, a new Certificate shall be issued to the transferee in respect of the part transferred and a further new Certificate in respect of the balance of the interest in the Notes not transferred shall be issued to the transferor. In the case of a transfer of Registered Notes to a person who is already a holder of Registered Notes, a new Certificate representing the transferee's aggregate interest in the Notes shall only be issued against surrender of the Certificate representing its existing interest in the Notes.
- (b) *Transfer of Bookentry Notes:* Bookentry Notes may be transferred between account holders in the CSD in accordance with procedures implemented by the Rwanda Stock Exchange and the CSD. Bookentry Notes may not be exchanged for Registered Notes.
- (c) Partial Exercise of Options or Partial Redemption: In the case of a partial redemption (in respect of an exercise of the Corporation's or the Noteholder's option or otherwise) of Registered Notes represented by a single Certificate, a new Certificate in respect of the balance of the interest in any such Registered Notes not redeemed shall be issued to the holder to reflect the exercise of such option. In the case of a partial exercise of an option (other than in respect of optional redemption), one or more new Certificates may be issued to the relevant holders reflecting such exercise. New Certificates shall only be issued against surrender of the existing Certificates to any Agent specified for such purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable

Final Terms. A partial redemption (in respect of an exercise of the Corporation's or the Noteholder's option or otherwise) of Bookentry Notes will be carried out in accordance with the procedures implemented by the Rwanda Stock Exchange and the CSD.

- (d) *Delivery of New Certificates:* New Certificate(s) issued upon any transfer, partial redemption or partial exercise of options in accordance with this Condition 2 shall be mailed by uninsured post at the risk of the holder entitled to the new Certificate to such address as may be so specified in the request for transfer, or in the redemption exercise notice delivered by the holder requesting such transfer or partial redemption, to any Agent specified for such purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms, or (if no address is so specified) as appears in the Register, or otherwise in accordance with the customary procedures of such Agent, unless such holder requests otherwise and pays in advance to such Agent the costs of such other method of delivery and/or such insurance as it may specify.
- (e) *Transfers Free of Charge:* Registrations of transfers of Certificates shall be effected without charge by or on behalf of the Corporation or the Agent(s) designated to effect such transfers in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms, provided that the transferor or holder shall bear the expense of the delivery of any Registered Note and shall make any payment of any tax or other governmental charges that may be imposed in relation to it (or the giving of such indemnity as such Agent(s) may require).
- (f) Closed Periods: No transfer of a Note will be effected (i) in the case of a transfer of a Registered Note, during the period of 15 days immediately preceding the due date for any payment of principal, redemption amount or premium (if any) in respect of that Note, or, in the case of a transfer of a Bookentry Note, during the period of 10 days immediately preceding the due date for any payment of principal, redemption amount or premium (if any) in respect of that Note, (ii) during the notice period immediately preceding any date on which Notes may be called for redemption by the Corporation at its option pursuant to Condition 5(c), (iii) after any such Note has been called for redemption or (iv) during the period of 7 days ending on (and including) any Record Date (as defined in Condition 6(b)).
- (g) *Provisions Concerning Transfers:* All transfers of Registered Notes and entries on the Register will be made in accordance with the relevant procedures of the Registrar. A copy of the relevant procedures will be made available by the Registrar to any holder of a Registered Note upon request.

3. Status of Notes

The Notes are direct, unconditional, general and unsecured obligations of the Corporation ranking *pari* passu and without any preference among themselves and pari passu with all other outstanding unsecured and unsubordinated obligations for borrowed money of the Corporation.

THE NOTES ARE NOT OBLIGATIONS OF THE INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECONSTRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT OR OF ANY GOVERNMENT.

4. Interest

- (a) *Interest on Fixed Rate Notes*: Each Fixed Rate Note bears interest on its outstanding nominal amount from and including the Interest Commencement Date at the rate per annum equal to the Rate of Interest, such interest being payable in arrear on each Interest Payment Date. The amount of interest payable shall be determined in accordance with Condition 4(e).
 - (b) Interest on Floating Rate Notes:
 - (i) Interest Payment Dates:

Each Floating Rate Note bears interest on its outstanding nominal amount from and including the Interest Commencement Date at the rate per annum (expressed as a percentage) equal to the Rate of Interest, such interest being payable in arrear on each Interest Payment Date. The amount of interest payable shall be determined in accordance with Condition 4(e). Such Interest Payment Date(s) is/are either specified hereon as Specified Interest Payment Dates or, if no Specified Interest Payment Date (s) is/are specified hereon, Interest Payment Date shall mean each date which falls the number of months or other period specified hereon as the Interest Period after the preceding Interest Payment Date or, in the case of the first Interest Payment Date, after the Interest Commencement Date.

(ii) Business Day Convention:

If any date referred to in these Conditions that is specified to be subject to adjustment in accordance with a Business Day Convention would otherwise fall on a day that is not a Business Day, then, if the Business Day Convention specified is (A) the Floating Rate Business Day Convention, such date shall be postponed to the next day that is a Business Day unless it would thereby fall into the next calendar month, in which event (x) such date shall be brought forward to the immediately preceding Business Day and (y) each subsequent such date shall be the last Business Day of the month in which such date would have fallen had it not been subject to adjustment, (B) the Following Business Day Convention, such date shall be postponed to the next day that is a Business Day Convention, such date shall be postponed to the next day that is a Business Day unless it would thereby fall into the next calendar month, in which event such date shall be brought forward to the immediately preceding Business Day Convention, such date shall be brought forward to the immediately preceding Business Day.

(iii) Rate of Interest for Floating Rate Notes:

The Rate of Interest in respect of Floating Rate Notes for each Interest Period shall be determined in the manner specified hereon and the provisions below relating to either ISDA Determination or Screen Rate Determination shall apply, depending upon which is specified hereon.

(A) ISDA Determination for Floating Rate Notes

Where ISDA Determination is specified hereon as the manner in which the Rate of Interest is to be determined, the Rate of Interest for each Interest Period shall be determined by the Calculation Agent as a rate equal to the relevant ISDA Rate. For the purposes of this sub-paragraph (A), "ISDA Rate" for an Interest Period means a rate equal to the Floating Rate that would be determined by the Calculation Agent under a Swap Transaction under the terms of an agreement incorporating the ISDA Definitions and under which:

- (x) the Floating Rate Option is as specified hereon;
- (y) the Designated Maturity is a period specified hereon; and
- (z) the relevant Reset Date is the first day of that Interest Period unless otherwise specified hereon.

For the purposes of this sub-paragraph (A), "Floating Rate", "Calculation Agent", "Floating Rate Option", "Designated Maturity", "Reset Date" and "Swap Transaction" have the meanings given to those terms in the ISDA Definitions.

(B) Screen Rate Determination for Floating Rate Notes

Where Screen Rate Determination is specified hereon as the manner in which the Rate of Interest is to be determined, the Rate of Interest for each Interest Period will be the Reference Rate determined as specified in the applicable Final Terms, including if the Relevant Screen Page is not available and other fallback provisions.

- (c) Accrual of Interest: Interest shall cease to accrue on each Note on the due date for redemption unless payment is improperly withheld or refused, in which event interest shall continue to accrue (as well after as before judgment) at the Rate of Interest in the manner provided in this Condition 4 to the Relevant Date (as defined in Condition 8).
 - (d) Margin, Maximum/Minimum Rates of Interest, Redemption Amounts and Rounding:
 - (i) If any Margin is specified hereon (either (x) generally, or (y) in relation to one or more Interest Periods), an adjustment shall be made to all Rates of Interest, in the case of (x), or the Rates of Interest for the specified Interest Periods, in the case of (y), calculated in accordance with this Condition 4 by adding (if a positive number) or subtracting the absolute value (if a negative number) of such Margin, subject always to paragraph (ii) below.

- (ii) If any Maximum or Minimum Rate of Interest or Redemption Amount is specified hereon, then any Rate of Interest or Redemption Amount shall be subject to such maximum or minimum, as the case may be;
- (iii) For the purposes of any calculations required pursuant to these Conditions (unless otherwise specified), (x) all percentages resulting from such calculations shall be rounded, if necessary, to the nearest one hundred-thousandth of a percentage point (with halves being rounded up), (y) all figures shall be rounded to seven significant figures (with halves being rounded up) and (z) all currency amounts that fall due and payable shall be rounded to the nearest unit of such currency (with halves being rounded up). For these purposes "unit" means the lowest amount of such currency that is available as legal tender in the country(ies) of such currency.
- (e) Calculations: The amount of interest payable per Calculation Amount in respect of any Note for any Interest Period shall be equal to the product of the Rate of Interest, the Calculation Amount specified hereon, and the Day Count Fraction for such Interest Period, unless an Interest Amount is applicable to such Interest Period, in which case the amount of interest payable per Calculation Amount in respect of such Note for such Interest Period shall equal such Interest Amount. In respect of any other period for which interest is required to be calculated, the provisions above shall apply save that the Day Count Fraction shall be for the period for which interest is required to be calculated. If the Calculation Amount is not specified hereon, the Calculation Amount shall equal the minimum Specified Denomination.
- (f) Determination and Publication of Rates of Interest, Interest Amounts, Final Redemption Amounts, Early Redemption Amounts and Optional Redemption Amounts: The Calculation Agent shall, as soon as practicable on each Interest Determination Date, or such other time on such date as the Calculation Agent may be required to calculate any rate or amount, obtain any quotation or make any determination or calculation, determine such rate and calculate the Interest Amounts for the relevant Interest Period, calculate the Final Redemption Amount, Early Redemption Amount or Optional Redemption Amount, obtain such quotation or make such determination or calculation, as the case may be, and cause the Rate of Interest and the Interest Amounts for each Interest Period and the relevant Interest Payment Date and, if required to be calculated, the Final Redemption Amount, Early Redemption Amount or Optional Redemption Amount to be notified to the Corporation, each of the other Agents, the Noteholders, and, if the Notes are listed on a stock exchange and the rules of such exchange or other relevant authority so require, such exchange or other relevant authority as soon as possible after their determination but in no event later than (i) the commencement of the relevant Interest Period, if determined prior to such time, in the case of notification to such exchange of a Rate of Interest and Interest Amount, or (ii) in all other cases, the fourth Business Day after such determination. Where any Interest Payment Date is subject to adjustment pursuant to Condition 4(b)(ii), the Interest Amounts and the Interest Payment Date so published may subsequently be amended (or appropriate alternative arrangements made by way of adjustment) without notice in the event of an extension or shortening of the Interest Period. If the Notes become due and payable under Condition 9, the accrued interest and the Rate of Interest payable in respect of the Notes shall nevertheless continue to be calculated as previously in accordance with this Condition but no publication of the Rate of Interest or the Interest Amount so calculated needs to be made. The determination of any rate or amount, the obtaining of each quotation and the making of each determination or calculation by the Calculation Agent shall (in the absence of manifest error) be final and binding upon all parties.
- (g) *Definitions:* In these Conditions, unless the context otherwise requires, the following defined terms shall have the meanings set out below:

"Business Day" means a day (other than a Saturday or Sunday) on which commercial banks and foreign exchange markets settle payments in the principal financial centre for such currency.

"Day Count Fraction" means, in respect of the calculation of an Interest Amount on any Note for any period of time (from and including the first day of such period to but excluding the last) (whether or not constituting an Interest Period, the "Calculation Period"), the fraction set out in the applicable Final Terms.

"Interest Amount" means:

- (i) in respect of an Interest Period, the amount of interest payable per Calculation Amount for that Interest Period and which, in the case of Fixed Rate Notes, and unless otherwise specified hereon, shall mean the Fixed Interest Amount or Broken Amount specified hereon as being payable on the Interest Payment Date ending the Interest Period of which such Interest Period forms part; and
- (ii) in respect of any other period, the amount of interest payable per Calculation Amount for that period.

"Interest Commencement Date" means the Issue Date or such other date as may be specified hereon.

"Interest Determination Date" means, with respect to a Rate of Interest and Interest Period, the date specified as such hereon.

"Interest Period" means the period specified as such hereon or, if none is so specified, the period beginning on (and including) the Interest Commencement Date and ending on (but excluding) the first Interest Payment Date and each successive period beginning on (and including) an Interest Payment Date and ending on (but excluding) the next succeeding Interest Payment Date.

"ISDA Definitions" means the 2006 ISDA Definitions, as published by the International Swaps and Derivatives Association, Inc., unless otherwise specified hereon.

"Rate of Interest" means the rate of interest payable from time to time in respect of this Note and that is either specified hereon or calculated in accordance with the provisions specified hereon.

"Reference Rate" means the rate specified as such hereon.

"Relevant Screen Page" means such page, section, caption, column or other part of a particular information service as may be specified hereon.

"Specified Currency" means the currency specified in the applicable Final Terms or, if none is specified, the currency in which the Notes are denominated.

(h) Calculation Agent: The Corporation shall procure that there shall at all times be a Calculation Agent if provision is made for them in the applicable Final Terms and for so long as any Note is outstanding (as defined in the Country Agency Agreement). If the Calculation Agent is unable or unwilling to act as such or if the Calculation Agent fails duly to establish the Rate of Interest for an Interest Period or to calculate any Interest Amount, Final Redemption Amount, Early Redemption Amount or Optional Redemption Amount, as the case may be, or to comply with any other requirement, the Corporation shall appoint a leading bank or investment banking firm engaged in the interbank market (or, if appropriate, money, swap or over-the-counter index options market) that is most closely connected with the calculation or determination to be made by the Calculation Agent (acting through its principal office actively involved in such market) to act as such in its place. The Calculation Agent may not resign its duties without a successor having been appointed as aforesaid.

5. Redemption, Purchase and Options

- (a) *Final Redemption:* Unless previously redeemed, purchased and cancelled as provided below, each Note shall be finally redeemed on the Maturity Date specified hereon at its Final Redemption Amount (which, unless otherwise provided in the applicable Final Terms, is its nominal amount).
- (b) Early Redemption Amounts: The Early Redemption Amount payable in respect of any Note upon it becoming due and payable as provided in Condition 9, shall be the Final Redemption Amount unless otherwise specified hereon.
- (c) Redemption at the Option of the Corporation: If Call Option is specified hereon as applicable, the Corporation may, on giving not less than 14 nor more than 30 days' irrevocable notice to the Noteholders (or such other notice period as may be specified hereon) redeem all or, if so provided, some of the Notes on any Optional Redemption Date. Any such redemption of Notes shall be at their Optional Redemption Amount together with interest accrued to the date fixed for redemption. Any such redemption or exercise must relate to Notes of a nominal amount at least equal to the Minimum Redemption Amount to be redeemed specified hereon and no greater than the Maximum Redemption Amount to be redeemed specified hereon.

All Notes in respect of which any such notice is given shall be redeemed on the Optional Redemption Date specified in such notice in accordance with this Condition.

In the case of a partial redemption of Notes, the notice to Noteholders shall specify the nominal amount of Registered Notes drawn and the holder(s) of such Registered Notes, to be redeemed, which shall have been drawn in such place and in such manner as may be fair and reasonable in the circumstances, taking account of prevailing market practices, subject to compliance with any applicable laws and stock exchange or other relevant authority requirements. So long as the Notes are listed on such stock exchange specified in the applicable Final Terms and the rules of that stock exchange so require, the Corporation shall abide by any publication requirements as specified by such stock exchange, including any such requirement that the Corporation provide a notice specifying the aggregate nominal amount of Notes outstanding and a list of the Registered Notes drawn for redemption but not surrendered. In the case of a partial redemption of Bookentry Notes, each such Note will be redeemed in the amount of its pro rata share of the aggregate amount of such partial redemption and thereafter shall be treated as being outstanding as to its unredeemed balance.

(d) Redemption at the Option of Noteholders: If Put Option is specified hereon as applicable, the Corporation shall, at the option of the holder of any such Note, upon the holder of such Note giving not less than 46 nor more than 60 days' notice to the Corporation (or such other notice period as may be specified hereon) redeem such Note on the Optional Redemption Date(s) at its Optional Redemption Amount together with interest accrued to the date fixed for redemption.

In the case of Registered Notes, in order to exercise such option the holder must deposit the Certificate representing such Note(s) with any Agent specified for such purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms at its specified office, together with a duly completed option exercise notice ("Exercise Notice") in the form obtainable from such Agent within the notice period. No Certificate so deposited and option exercised may be withdrawn (except as provided in the Country Agency Agreement) without the prior consent of the Corporation.

In the case of Bookentry Notes, in order to exercise such option the holder must comply with the procedures specified by the Rwanda Stock Exchange and the CSD. Such procedures will be further described in the applicable Final Terms.

- (e) *Purchases:* The Corporation may at any time purchase or otherwise acquire Notes in the open market or otherwise. Notes purchased or otherwise acquired by the Corporation may be held or resold or, at the discretion of the Corporation, cancelled (in the case of Bookentry Notes) or surrendered to the Agent specified for such purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms, for cancellation (in the case of Registered Notes). If purchases are made by tender, tenders must be made available to all Noteholders of the same Series alike.
- (f) Cancellation: All Registered Notes purchased by or on behalf of the Corporation may be surrendered for cancellation by surrendering the Certificate representing such Notes to the Agent specified for such purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms, and, if so surrendered, shall, together with all Notes redeemed by the Corporation, be cancelled forthwith. All Bookentry Notes purchased by or on behalf of the Corporation may be cancelled by giving notice to that effect to the relevant Agent, the Rwanda Stock Exchange and the CSD, as the case may be. Any Notes so surrendered for cancellation or cancelled, as the case may be, may not be reissued or resold and the obligations of the Corporation in respect of any such Notes shall be discharged.

6. Payments

- (a) Bookentry Notes:
 - (i) Payments of principal and interest in respect of Bookentry Notes will be payable directly by the Paying Agent to the person shown in the records of the CSD as the holder of any Bookentry Note on the due date or on such other date as may be specified in the applicable Final Terms, by transfer to an account of such person, denominated in the relevant currency with a Bank. "Bank" means a bank in the principal financial centre for such currency. If any such due date or other date is not a day on which the Bank is open for business, the due date or other date shall be the immediately preceding day on which the Bank is open for business.

(ii) Noteholders will not be entitled to any interest or other payment for any delay after the due date if any date for payment is not a day on which the Bank is open for business, and the Noteholder will not be entitled to payment until the next following day on which the Bank is open for business.

(b) Registered Notes:

- (i) Payments of principal in respect of Registered Notes shall be made against surrender of the relevant Certificates at the specified office of any Agent specified for such purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms and in the same manner provided in paragraph (ii) below.
- (ii) Interest on Registered Notes shall be paid to the person shown on the Register at the close of business on the fifteenth day before the due date for payment thereof (the "Record Date"). Payments of interest on each Registered Note shall be made in the relevant currency by check drawn on a Bank and mailed to the holder (or to the first-named of joint holders) of such Note at its address appearing in the Register. Upon application by the holder to the specified office of any Agent specified for such purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms before the Record Date, such payment of interest may be made by transfer to an account denominated in the relevant currency maintained by the payee with a Bank.
- (iii) Noteholders will not be entitled to any interest or other payment for any postponed payment resulting from the application of Condition 6(e) if the Noteholder is late in surrendering its Certificate (if required to do so) or if its Certificate cannot be surrendered to the Agent specified for such purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms that is open for business on the day of such surrender or if a check mailed in accordance with this Condition 6(b) arrived after the due date for payment.
- (c) Payments Subject to Law: All payments are subject in all cases to any applicable fiscal or other laws, regulations and directives. No commission or expenses shall be charged to the Noteholders in respect of such payments.
- (d) Appointment of Agents: The Agents initially appointed by the Corporation and their respective specified offices are listed in the applicable Final Terms. The Agents act solely as agents of the Corporation and do not assume any obligation or relationship of agency or trust for or with any Noteholder, except that the Paying Agent acts as trustee for the holders and not as agent for the Corporation when receiving payments of interest and principal in respect of the Notes and making further payment of such amounts to the holders. The Corporation reserves the right at any time to vary or terminate the appointment of any Agent and to appoint a substitute Agent; provided that the Corporation shall at all times maintain (i) a Country Agent, Paying Agent and Registrar as specified in the applicable Final Terms, (ii) for Registered Notes, a Registrar and Transfer Agent, (iii) a Calculation Agent if specified hereon, and (iv) such other agents as may be required by any other stock exchange on which the Notes may be listed.

Notice of any such change or any change of any specified office shall promptly be given to the Noteholders in accordance with Condition 13.

- (e) Non-Business Days: If any date for payment in respect of any Note is not a business day, the holder shall not be entitled to payment until the next following business day nor to any interest or other sum in respect of such postponed payment. In this paragraph, "business day" means a day (other than a Saturday or a Sunday) on which banks and foreign exchange markets are open for business in the relevant place of surrender of the Certificate (if any) representing such Note, in such jurisdictions as shall be specified as "Financial Centres" in the applicable Final Terms; and where payment is to be made by transfer to an account maintained with a bank in the relevant currency, on which foreign exchange transactions may be carried on in the relevant currency in the principal financial centre of the country of such currency.
- (f) Currency of Payment: If any payment in respect of any Note is payable in a Specified Currency that is no longer used by the government of the country issuing such currency for the payment of public and private debts or used for settlement of transactions by public institutions in such country or within the international banking community, or in a Specified Currency that is not expected to be available, when any payment on such Note is due as a result of circumstances beyond the control of the Corporation, the Corporation shall be entitled

to satisfy its obligations in respect of such payment by making such payment in U.S. dollars on the basis of the noon buying rate in U.S. dollars in the City of New York for wire transfers for such Specified Currency as published by the Federal Reserve Bank of New York on the second Business Day prior to such payment or, if such rate is not available on such second Business Day or is not so published, on the basis of the rate most recently available to the Calculation Agent on or prior to such second Business Day. Any payment made by the Corporation under such circumstances in such other currency or U.S. dollars will constitute valid payment, and will not constitute a default in respect of such Note. For the purpose of this Condition 6(f), "Business Day" means a day on which the Federal Reserve Bank of New York is open for business in New York City.

7. Taxation

The Notes (and any interest thereon) are not exempt from taxation generally.

Under the Articles of Agreement constituting the Corporation, the Corporation is not under any obligation to withhold or pay any tax imposed by any member country in respect of the Notes. Accordingly, payments in respect of principal, premium (if any), and interest due on the Notes will be paid to the Agent specified for such purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms without deduction in respect of any such tax.

Under the Articles of Agreement constituting the Corporation, payments in respect of principal, premium (if any), and interest due on the Notes are not subject to any tax by a member (i) which tax discriminates against the Notes solely because they are issued by the Corporation, or (ii) if the sole jurisdictional basis for the tax is the place or currency in which the Notes are issued, made payable or paid, or the location of any office or place of business maintained by the Corporation.

In making payments to Noteholders in respect of principal and interest on the Notes the Paying Agent is acting as fiscal trustee for the Noteholders and not as agent for the Corporation, and may be required by law to deduct withholding tax.

8. Prescription

Claims against the Corporation for payment in respect of the Notes shall be prescribed and become void unless made within ten years (in the case of principal) or five years (in the case of interest) from the appropriate Relevant Date in respect thereof. As used in these Conditions, "Relevant Date" in respect of any Note means the date on which payment in respect of it first becomes due or (if any amount of the money payable is improperly withheld or refused) the date on which payment in full of the amount outstanding is made or (if earlier) the date seven days after that on which notice is duly given to the Noteholders that, (a) in the case of Registered Notes, upon surrender of the relative Certificate being made in accordance with the Conditions, such payment will be made, provided that payment is in fact made upon such surrender or (b) in the case of Bookentry Notes, such payment will be made, provided that payment is in fact made. References in these Conditions to (i) "principal" shall be deemed to include any premium payable in respect of the Notes, all Final Redemption Amounts, Early Redemption Amounts, Optional Redemption Amounts, and all other amounts in the nature of principal payable pursuant to Condition 5 or any amendment or supplement to it and (ii) "interest" shall be deemed to include all Interest Amounts and all other amounts payable pursuant to Condition 4 or any amendment or supplement to it.

9. Events of Default

With respect to a Series of Notes, if the Corporation shall either (a) fail to pay when due the principal of, premium (if any), or interest on, any Note of such Series or (b) fail to pay when due in aggregate an amount equal to or exceeding U.S.\$20,000,000 or its equivalent in any other relevant currency or currencies of the principal of, premium (if any), or interest on, any Note of another Series, or any notes, bonds or similar obligations (other than the Notes) which shall have been issued, assumed or guaranteed by the Corporation and, in either case, such failure shall continue for a period of 90 days, then at any time thereafter and during the continuance of such failure, the holder of any Note of such Series may deliver or cause to be delivered to the Corporation at its principal office in the City of Washington, District of Columbia, United States of America, written notice that such holder elects to declare all Notes of such Series held by it (the serial numbers and denominations of which shall be set forth in such notice) to be due and payable, and on the thirtieth day after such notice shall be so delivered to the Corporation, such Notes shall become due and payable together with accrued interest thereon, unless prior to that time all such defaults shall have been cured.

For the purpose of this Condition 9, any payment obligations that are denominated in a currency other than U.S. dollars shall be translated into U.S. dollars at the spot rate for the sale of U.S. dollars against the purchase of the relevant currency quoted by a leading commercial bank in London on the day on which default in respect of payment thereon is made (or, if for any reason such rate is not available on that day, on the first day thereafter on which such rate is available or as otherwise determined by the Country Agent or such other Agent specified for the purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms after consultation with the Corporation).

10. Meeting of Noteholders and Modifications

(a) Meetings of Noteholders: The Country Agency Agreement contains provisions for convening meetings of Noteholders to consider any matter affecting their interests, including the sanctioning by Extraordinary Resolution (as defined in the Country Agency Agreement) of a modification of any of these Conditions. Such a meeting may be convened by Noteholders holding not less than 10 per cent. in nominal amount of the Notes for the time being outstanding. The quorum for any meeting convened to consider an Extraordinary Resolution shall be two or more persons holding or representing a clear majority in nominal amount of the Notes for the time being outstanding, or at any adjourned meeting two or more persons being or representing Noteholders whatever the nominal amount of the Notes held or represented, unless the business of such meeting includes consideration of proposals, inter alia, (i) to amend the dates of maturity or redemption of the Notes or any date for payment of interest or Interest Amounts on the Notes, (ii) to reduce or cancel the nominal amount of, or any premium payable on redemption of, the Notes, (iii) to reduce the Rate(s) of Interest in respect of the Notes or to vary the method or basis of calculating the Interest Amount(s) or the basis for calculating any Interest Amount in respect of the Notes, (iv) if a Minimum Rate of Interest and/or a Maximum Rate of Interest, Final Redemption Amount, Early Redemption Amount, Optional Redemption Amount or other redemption amount is specified, to reduce any such Minimum Rate of Interest and/or Maximum Rate of Interest or redemption amount, (v) to vary any method of, or basis for, calculating any redemption amount, (vi) to vary the currency or currencies of payment or denomination of the Notes, (vii) to take any steps that as specified hereon may only be taken following approval by an Extraordinary Resolution to which the special quorum provisions apply or (viii) to modify the provisions concerning the quorum required at any meeting of Noteholders or the majority required to pass the Extraordinary Resolution, in which case the necessary quorum shall be two or more persons holding or representing not less than 75 per cent., or at any adjourned meeting not less than 25 per cent., in nominal amount of the Notes for the time being outstanding. Any Extraordinary Resolution duly passed shall be binding on Noteholders (whether or not they were present at the meeting at which such resolution was passed).

These Conditions may be amended, modified, or varied in relation to any Series of Notes by the terms of the applicable Final Terms in relation to such Series.

(b) *Modification of Country Agency Agreement:* The Corporation shall only permit any modification of, or any waiver or authorization of any breach or proposed breach of or any failure to comply with, the Country Agency Agreement, if to do so could not reasonably be expected to be materially prejudicial to the interests of the Noteholders.

11. Replacement of Certificates

If a Certificate is lost, stolen, mutilated, defaced or destroyed, it may be replaced, subject to applicable laws and regulations, and the rules and regulations of relevant stock exchanges and clearing systems, at the specified office of any Agent specified for the purpose in the Country Agency Agreement and the applicable Final Terms, in each case on payment by the claimant of the fees and costs incurred in connection therewith and on such terms as to evidence, security and indemnity (which may provide, *inter alia*, that if the allegedly lost, stolen or destroyed Certificate is subsequently surrendered in connection with payment, there shall be paid to the Corporation on demand the amount payable by the Corporation in respect of such Certificate) and otherwise as the Corporation may require. Mutilated or defaced Certificates must be surrendered before replacements will be issued.

12. Further Issues

The Corporation may from time to time without the consent of the Noteholders create and issue further notes either having the same terms and conditions as the Notes in all respects (or in all respects save for the issue date and the first payment of interest thereon) and so that such further issue shall be consolidated and

form a single series with the outstanding securities of any series (including the Notes) or upon such terms as the Corporation may determine at the time of their issue. References in these Conditions to the Notes include (unless the context requires otherwise) any other securities issued pursuant to this Condition and forming a further Tranche of Notes of the same Series as the Notes.

13. Notices

Notices to the holders of Registered Notes shall be mailed to them at their respective addresses in the Register. Notices to the holders of Bookentry Notes shall be mailed to the Registrar for onward transmittal to the holders of Bookentry Notes at the address determined by the Registrar from inspection of the records of the CSD. Notices to holders of Registered Notes shall be deemed to have been given on the fourth weekday (being a day other than a Saturday or a Sunday) after the date of mailing. Unless otherwise specified hereon, notices to holders shall be valid if published in accordance with the terms of the applicable Final Terms, and, if the Notes are listed on a stock exchange, in accordance with any notice and publication requirements such exchange or other relevant authority may so require. Any such notice shall be deemed to have been given on the date of such publication or, if published more than once or on different dates, on the date of the first publication as provided above.

Notices to be given by any holder of the Notes shall be in writing and given by lodging the same, together with, in the case of Registered Notes, the relative Certificate, with any Agent specified for the purpose in the applicable Final Terms, or via the applicable clearing system.

14. Governing Law and Jurisdiction

- (a) Governing Law: The Notes, and any non-contractual obligations arising out of or in connection with them, are governed by, and shall be construed in accordance with Rwandan law.
- (b) *Jurisdiction:* With respect to any legal action or proceedings ("Proceedings") in the courts of Rwanda arising out of or in connection with any Notes, the Corporation submits to the non-exclusive jurisdiction of the courts of Rwanda. However, the Corporation does not and shall not be required to waive any privileges and immunities contained in its Articles of Agreement.

FORM OF NOTES AND PROVISIONS RELATING TO THE NOTES WHILE IN GLOBAL OR BOOKENTRY FORM

Words and expressions defined or used in "Terms and Conditions of the Notes" shall have the same meaning in this section.

The Corporation and the relevant Dealer(s) shall agree on the form of Notes to be issued in respect of any issue of Notes. The form may be either bookentry or registered and will be specified in the applicable Final Terms. Notes payable in certain Specified Currencies may only be issued in global form.

Registered Notes

Each Series of Registered Notes sold in primary distribution shall, unless otherwise specified in the applicable Final Terms, initially be represented by one or more Certificates in registered global form (a "Global Certificate") deposited on its or their Issue Date with a custodian as depositary for, and registered in the name of a nominee of, whichever clearing system(s) is agreed between the Corporation and the relevant Dealer(s) and specified in the applicable Final Terms.

Registered Notes may, if so specified in the applicable Final Terms, initially be issued in definitive registered form represented by Certificates registered in the names of the beneficial owners thereof. Otherwise, Certificates registered in the names of beneficial owners will only be available in certain circumstances described below. Certificates to be issued at the request of a beneficial owner in respect of such owner's Notes will be issued at the expense of such owner.

Unless otherwise specified in the applicable Final Terms, interests in a Global Certificate will be exchangeable for Registered Notes represented by Certificates registered in the names of the beneficial owners thereof only if such exchange is permitted by applicable law and, if the clearing system(s) through which it is cleared and settled is closed for business for a continuous period of 14 days (other than by reason of holidays, statutory or otherwise) or announces an intention permanently to cease business or does in fact do so, by the Noteholder giving notice to the Country Agent of its election for such exchange. In such circumstances, the Corporation will cause sufficient Certificates to be executed and delivered as soon as practicable (and in any event within 45 days of the occurrence of such circumstances) to the Registrar for completion, authentication and delivery to the relevant Noteholder(s). A person having an interest in a Global Certificate must provide the Registrar with a written order containing instructions and such other information as the Corporation and the Registrar may require to complete, execute and deliver such Certificates.

All payments on Registered Notes represented by a Global Certificate held on behalf of Euroclear and/or Clearstream, Luxembourg will be made to, or to the order of, the person whose name is entered on the Register at the close of business on the record date which shall be on the Clearing System Business Day immediately prior to the date for payment, where "Clearing System Business Day" means Monday to Friday inclusive except December 25 and January 1.

Bookentry Notes

Each Series of Bookentry Notes shall be in dematerialized form and created electronically on their Issue Date by entry thereof in the records of the CSD. Bookentry Notes may be held by, and transferred between, account holders in the CSD in accordance with procedures implemented by the Rwanda Stock Exchange and the CSD.

Meetings

The holder of Notes represented by a Global Certificate shall (unless such Global Certificate represents only one Note) be deemed to be two persons for the purposes of any quorum requirements of a meeting of Noteholders. The holder of a Bookentry Note shall be counted as a single person for the purposes of any quorum requirements of a meeting of Noteholders. At any such meeting, the Noteholder shall have one vote in respect of each minimum Specified Denomination comprising such Noteholder's holding.

CLEARANCE AND SETTLEMENT

Introduction

The Programme has been designed so that Notes may be held through a domestic clearing system and if possible one or more international clearing systems, all as specified in the applicable Final Terms. Where applicable, electronic securities and payment transfer, processing, depositary and custodial links are established among such systems, either directly or indirectly through custodians and depositaries, which enable Notes to be issued, held and transferred among the clearing systems across these links. The special procedures that will be established among the Country Agent and these clearing systems to facilitate clearance and settlement of Notes traded across borders in the secondary market will be specified in the applicable Final Terms. Cross-market transfers of Notes denominated in certain currencies and issued in bookentry or global form (as described below) may be cleared and settled using these procedures on a delivery against payment basis. Cross-market transfers of Notes in other than bookentry or global form may be cleared and settled in accordance with other procedures established for this purpose among the Country Agent and the relevant clearing systems. Notes denominated in certain currencies that are denomination currencies but not settlement currencies in a relevant clearing system may be cleared by such clearing system, but can only be settled against payment in a settlement currency or free of payment.

The relationship between the Corporation and the holder of a Bookentry Note or a Registered Note is governed by the terms and conditions of that Note. The holder of a Bookentry Note or a Global Certificate may be one or more clearing systems or depositaries. The beneficial interests in Notes held by a clearing system will be in bookentry form in the relevant clearing system or a depositary or nominee on its or their behalf. Each clearing system has its own separate operating procedures and arrangements with participants or accountholders which govern the relationship between them and the relevant clearing system and to which the Corporation is not and will not be a party. The Corporation will not impose fees payable by any holder with respect to any Notes held by one or more clearing systems; however, holders of beneficial interests in Notes may incur fees payable in respect of the maintenance and operation of the bookentry accounts in which Notes are held.

Each of the persons shown in the records of any specified clearing system as the holder of a Bookentry Note or a Note represented by a Global Certificate must look solely to such clearing system or the relevant Agent for his share of each payment made by the Corporation to the depositary of such clearing system, the relevant Agent or the registered holder of the Registered Notes represented by such Global Certificate, as the case may be, and in relation to all other rights arising under the Bookentry Notes or the Global Certificates, subject to and in accordance with the respective rules and procedures of such clearing system. Such persons shall have no claim directly against the Corporation in respect of payments due on the Notes for so long as the Notes are Bookentry Notes or represented by such Global Certificate and such obligations of the Corporation will be discharged by payment to the depositary of such clearing system, the relevant Agent or the registered holder of the Registered Notes represented by such Global Certificate, as the case may be, in respect of each amount so paid.

The Clearing Systems

Clearance and Settlement Procedures

Any clearing system or depositary which the Corporation, the Country Agent and the relevant Dealer(s) agree shall be available for a particular issue of Notes will be described in the applicable Final Terms, together with the clearance and settlement procedures for such clearing system. Payment for Notes will be on a delivery versus payment or free delivery basis, as more fully described in the applicable Final Terms.

Secondary Market Transfers

Transfers of interests in a Global Certificate within the various clearing systems which may be clearing and settling interests therein will be made in accordance with the usual rules and operating procedures of the relevant clearing system applicable to the Specified Currency and the nature of the transfer. Further details concerning such rules and procedures may be set forth in the applicable Final Terms.

TAX MATTERS

The following is a summary of the provisions of the Articles of Agreement concerning taxation of the Notes. Additional tax matters may be set out in the relevant Country Annex or Country Annex Supplement (if any). This summary does not cover all of the possible tax consequences relating to the ownership of the Notes and the receipt of interest thereon, and it is not intended as tax advice to any person. It addresses only holders who are initial purchasers of the Notes at the initial offering price and hold the Notes as capital assets, and does not address special classes of holders, such as dealers in securities or currencies, traders in securities that elect to use a mark-to-market method of accounting for their securities holdings, banks, tax-exempt entities, life insurance companies, persons holding Notes as a hedge or hedged against interest rate or currency risks or as part of a straddle or conversion transaction, or holders whose functional currency is not the Specified Currency.

Prospective purchasers of Notes should consult their own tax advisers concerning the application of any income, withholding, estate or other tax laws of any jurisdiction, to their particular situation.

Taxation of the Notes in General

The Notes and the interest thereon generally will be subject to taxation. Under the Articles of Agreement, however, the Notes and the interest thereon are not subject to any tax by a member country of the Corporation (i) which tax discriminates against the Notes solely because they were issued by the Corporation, or (ii) if the sole jurisdictional basis for the tax is the place or currency in which the Notes are issued, made payable or paid, or the location of any office or place of business maintained by the Corporation.

CURRENCY CONVERSIONS

Investors will be required to pay for Notes in the applicable Specified Currency. Each Dealer may, under certain terms and conditions, arrange for the conversion of the Investor's Currency into the Specified Currency to enable investors whose financial activities are denominated principally in the Investor's Currency to pay for the Notes in the Specified Currency. Each such conversion will be made by such Dealer (in this respect acting as principal and not as an agent of the Corporation) on such terms and subject to such conditions, limitations and charges as such Dealer may from time to time establish in accordance with its regular foreign exchange practices, and subject to any applicable laws and regulations. All costs of conversion will be borne by such investors of the Notes.

Payments in respect of such Notes will be made in the Specified Currency for principal, premium (if any) and/or interest payments as specified in the applicable Final Terms.

PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

Dealers

The Programme provides for the appointment of dealers in respect of any particular issue of Notes (all such dealers together, the "Dealers"). Standard Chartered Bank is Arranger of the Programme pursuant to a Programme Agreement between it and the Corporation dated May 9, 2012 (as amended or supplemented from time to time, the "Programme Agreement"). There are no sponsoring dealers under the Programme. Any Dealer will be able to purchase Notes on an underwritten basis or on a best efforts basis, either individually or as part of a syndicate, or on an agency basis.

Notes may be sold from time to time by the Corporation to or through any one or more Dealers and by the Corporation itself. The arrangements under which the Notes may from time to time be agreed to be sold by the Corporation to or through the Dealers are set out in the Programme Agreement. The operative provisions of the Programme Agreement will be incorporated by reference into the agreement by which Dealers are appointed in respect of a particular issue of Notes. The Corporation may, in respect of any particular issue of Notes, enter into standby underwriting arrangements with one or more financial institutions in connection with such issue of Notes.

Any agreement for the sale of Notes will, *inter alia*, make provision for the form and terms and conditions of the relevant Notes, the method of distribution of the Notes, the price at which such Notes will be purchased by the relevant Dealer(s) and the commissions or other agreed deductibles (if any) which are payable or allowable by the Corporation in respect of such purchase. In addition, each placement of Notes is subject to certain conditions, including the condition that there shall not have occurred any national or international calamity or development, crisis of a political or economic nature, change in currency exchange rates or exchange controls, or change in the money or capital markets in which the Notes are being offered, the effect of which on such financial markets shall be such as in the judgment of the relevant Dealer(s) or the Corporation materially adversely affects the ability of the relevant Dealer(s) to sell or distribute the Notes, whether in the primary market or in respect of dealings in the secondary market.

Sales Restrictions

Except for action in connection with any listing on a stock exchange as specified in the applicable Final Terms, no action has been or will be taken in any jurisdiction by any Dealer or the Corporation that would permit a public offering of any of the Notes, or possession or distribution of this Prospectus, or any part thereof including any Final Terms, or any other offering or publicity material relating to the Notes, in such jurisdiction. The relevant Dealer(s) (and the Corporation in connection with sales of Notes on its own behalf) will, to the best of its knowledge, comply with all relevant securities laws, regulations and directives in each jurisdiction in which it purchases, offers, sells, or delivers Notes or has in its possession or distributes this Prospectus, or any part thereof including any Final Terms, or any such other material, in all cases at its own expense.

No Dealer is authorized to make any representation or use any information in connection with the issue, offering and sale of the Notes other than as contained in this Prospectus, the applicable Final Terms or such other information relating to the Corporation and/or the Notes which the Corporation has authorized to be used.

Specific additional selling restrictions for any particular issue are fully described in the applicable Final Terms. Selling restrictions may be modified by the agreement of the Corporation and the relevant Dealer(s) following a change in any relevant law, regulation or directive. Selling restrictions may also be added to reflect the requirements of any particular Specified Currency or jurisdiction. Any such modification or addition will be set out in the Final Terms issued in respect of each issue of Notes to which such modification or addition relates or in a supplement to this Prospectus.

United States

The Notes are not required to be registered under the U.S. Securities Act of 1933, as amended.

United Kingdom

Each Dealer will be required to represent, warrant and agree that it has complied and will comply with all applicable provisions of the Financial Services and Markets Act 2000 with respect to anything done by it in relation to the Notes in, from or otherwise involving the United Kingdom.

Related Derivatives Transactions

In connection with the issuance of Notes, the Corporation may enter into negotiated currency and/or interest rate swap or other financial derivative transactions. The Corporation's counterparty in any such derivative transaction may be an institution that is also acting as Dealer with respect to the Notes, or an affiliate of a Dealer. Payments to be made and received by the Corporation under any such derivative transaction may be calculated on the basis of the amounts payable by the Corporation under the Notes and the proceeds payable to the Corporation in connection with the sale of the Notes, either before or after deduction of the commissions described in the applicable Final Terms. However, the Corporation's rights and obligations under any such derivative transaction will be wholly independent of its rights and obligations under the Notes, and the holders of the Notes will have no interest in any such derivative transaction or any payment to which the Corporation may be entitled thereunder.

VALIDITY OF THE NOTES

The validity of the Notes will be passed on by the General Counsel, or the Deputy General Counsel, of the Corporation and by Trust Law Chambers, Rwandan law counsel to the Corporation. In rendering its opinion, Trust Law Chambers will, with respect to certain matters, rely upon counsel to the Corporation.

The opinions of counsel to the Corporation and Trust Law Chambers will be conditioned upon, and subject to certain assumptions regarding, future action required to be taken by the Corporation, the relevant Dealers and the Agents in connection with the issuance and sale of any particular Note, the specific terms of Notes and other matters which may affect the validity of Notes but which cannot be ascertained on the date of such opinions.

GENERAL INFORMATION

- 1. The execution of all documents associated with the Programme and, subject to the borrowing limit authorized by the Board of Directors of the Corporation from time to time, the creation, issue, sale execution and delivery of the Notes has been authorized by resolutions approved by the Board of Directors of the Corporation.
- 2. There has been no significant change in the financial position of the Corporation since the date of its most recent Information Statement incorporated herein by reference.
- 3. The Corporation is not involved in any governmental, legal or arbitration proceedings (including any such proceedings which are pending or threatened of which the Corporation is aware) during the 12 months preceding the most recent Information Statement incorporated herein by reference which are likely to have, or have had in the recent past, significant effects on the financial position of the Corporation.
- 4. For so long as Notes may be issued pursuant to this Prospectus or are outstanding, in respect of any Series of Notes the following documents will be available, during usual business hours on any weekday (Saturdays and public holidays excepted), for inspection at the specified office of the Country Agent for such Series of Notes:
 - (i) the Country Agency Agreement;
 - (ii) the Programme Agreement;
 - (iii) the Articles of Agreement of the Corporation;
 - (iv) the documents incorporated by reference in this Prospectus;
 - (v) the relevant Final Terms (other than for any unlisted Series of Notes);
 - (vi) the relevant Country Annex (and any relevant Country Annex Supplement included or referred to in the relevant Final Terms);
 - (vii) a copy of this Prospectus together with any supplement to this Prospectus or further Prospectus; and
 - (viii) all reports, letters and other documents, balance sheets, valuations and statements by any expert any part of which is extracted or referred to in this Prospectus.

This Prospectus and the Final Terms for Notes that are admitted to and traded on any stock exchange will be published in accordance with the rules of such exchange or other relevant authority.

- 5. Copies of the latest Information Statement and the latest unaudited quarterly financial statements of the Corporation may be obtained at the specified office of the Country Agent during normal business hours, so long as any of the Notes is outstanding.
- 6. KPMG LLP of 1801 K Street NW, Washington, DC 20006, U.S.A. have audited, without modification, the consolidated financial statements of the Corporation as of June 30, 2013 in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America, and rendered their report thereon dated August 7, 2013.

FORM OF FINAL TERMS

Final Terms dated [●]

International Finance Corporation

Issue of [Aggregate Nominal Amount of Tranche] [Title of Notes] under its

Pan-African Domestic Medium-Term Note Programme

PART A - CONTRACTUAL TERMS

Terms used herein shall be deemed to be defined as such for the purposes of the Conditions set forth in the Prospectus dated May 15, 2014 [and the supplemental Prospectus dated [●]]. This document constitutes the Final Terms of the Notes described herein and includes or refers to country-specific information in the applicable country annex (the "Country Annex") [and country annex supplement (the "Country Annex Supplement")] which form[s] part of the Prospectus, and which may also be set out in full in the annex hereto or supplemented in the annex hereto with additional or updated information relating to the Notes described herein, and must be read in conjunction with the Prospectus [as so supplemented]. Full information on International Finance Corporation (the "Corporation") and the offer of the Notes is only available on the basis of the combination of this Final Terms, the Country Annex[, the Country Annex Supplement] and the Prospectus [as so supplemented]. The Prospectus [and the supplemental Prospectus] [is] [are] available for viewing at [address] [and] [website] and copies may be obtained from [address].

THE NOTES ARE NOT AN OBLIGATION OF THE INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECONSTRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT OR OF ANY GOVERNMENT.

[Include whichever of the following apply or specify as "Not Applicable" (N/A). Note that the numbering should remain as set out below, even if "Not Applicable" is indicated for individual paragraphs or sub-paragraphs. Italics denote guidance for completing the Final Terms.]

1 Taassam

1.	ISSUEI.	International Finance Corporation		
2.	(i) Series Number:	[]		
	(ii) Tranche Number:	[]		
	(If fungible with an existing Series, details of that Series, including the date on which the Notes become fungible).			
3.	Specified Currency or Currencies:	[]		
4.	Aggregate Nominal Amount:	[]		
	(i) Series:	[]		
	(ii) Tranche:	[]		
5.	Issue Price:	[] per cent. of the Aggregate Nominal Amount [plus accrued interest from [insert date] (if applicable)]		
6.	(i) Specified Denominations:	[]		
	(ii) Calculation Amount:	[]		
7.	[(i)] Issue Date:	[]		
	[(ii)] Interest Commencement Date:	[]		
8.	Maturity Date:	[Specify date or (for Floating Rate Notes) Interest Payment Date falling in or nearest to the relevant month and year]		
9.	Interest Basis: $[[\bullet] \% \text{ Fixed Rate}]$ $[[specify reference rate] +/- [\bullet] \% \text{ Floating Rate}]$			

			(further particulars specified below)		
10.	Rede	emption/Payment Basis:	Redemption at par		
11.	11. Put/Call Options:		[Corporation Call]		
			[Investor Put] [(further particulars specified below)]		
12.	Statu	as of the Notes:	Senior		
13.	. Country Agent:		[Specify name and address]		
14.	Add	itional Agents:	[Specify role, name and address]/[Not Applicable] [Insert particulars of any additional agents, e.g., Paying Agents, Registrar, Transfer Agent and Calculation Agent]		
15.	Meth	nod of distribution:	[Syndicated/Non-syndicated]		
PR	OVIS	SIONS RELATING TO INTE	REST PAYABLE		
16.	Fixe	d Rate Note Provisions:	[Applicable/Not Applicable] (If not applicable, delete the remaining sub-paragraphs of this paragraph)		
	(i)	Rate[(s)] of Interest:	[] per cent. per annum [payable [annually/semi-annually/quarterly/monthly] in arrear]		
	(ii)	Interest Payment Date(s):	[] in each year [adjusted in accordance with [specify Business Day Convention and any applicable Business Centre(s) for the definition of "Business Day"]/not adjusted]		
	(iii)	Fixed Interest Amount(s):	[] per Calculation Amount		
	(iv)	Broken Amount(s):	[Insert particulars of any initial or final broken interest amounts which do not correspond with the Fixed Interest Amount[(s)]]		
	(v)	Day Count Fraction:	[]		
	(vi)	Determination Dates:	[] in each year (insert regular interest payment dates, ignoring issue date or maturity date in the case of a long or short first or last interest period. N.B. only relevant where Day Count Fraction is Actual/Actual (ICMA))		
	(vii)	Other terms relating to the method of calculating interest for Fixed Rate Notes:	[Not Applicable/give details]		
	(vi)	Party responsible for calculating interest for Fixed Rated Notes:	[Specify/The Calculation Agent named in paragraph 15 above]		
17.	Floa	ting Rate Note Provisions:	[Applicable/Not Applicable] (If not applicable, delete the remaining sub-paragraphs of this paragraph)		
	(i)	Interest Period(s):	[]		
	(ii)	Specified Interest Payment Dates:	[]		
	(iii)	First Interest Payment Date:	[]		
	(iv)	Business Day Convention:	[Floating Rate Convention/ Following Business Day Convention/ Modified Following Business Day Convention/ Preceding Business Day Convention/ other (<i>give details</i>)]		
	(v)	Business Centre(s):	[]		
	(vi)	Manner in which the Rate(s) of	[Screen Rate Determination/ISDA		

			erest is/are to be ermined:	Determination]			
	(vii)	calc	ty responsible for culating the Rate(s) of crest and Interest Amount(s):	[S _j	pecify/The Calculation Agent named in Paragraph 15 above]		
	(viii) Screen Rate Determination:						
		_	Reference Rate:	[]		
		-	Interest Determination Date(s):	[]		
		_	Relevant Screen Page:	[]		
	(ix)	ISD	A Determination:				
		_	Floating Rate Option:	[]		
		_	Designated Maturity:	[]		
		_	Reset Date:	[]		
	(x)	Ma	rgin(s):	[+,	/-][] per cent. per annum		
	(xi)	Mir	nimum Rate of Interest:	[] per cent. per annum		
	(xii)	Ma	ximum Rate of Interest:	[] per cent. per annum		
	(xiii)) Day	Count Fraction:	[]		
	(xiv)	promany met on l	back provisions, rounding visions, denominator and other terms relating to the shod of calculating interest Floating Rate Notes, if erent from those set out in Conditions:	[]		
PR	OVIS	OI	NS RELATING TO REDI	EM	PTION		
18.	Call Option:		(If	pplicable/Not Applicable] finot applicable, delete the remaining sub-paragraphs of this ragraph)			
	(i)	Opt	tional Redemption Date(s):	[]		
	(ii)	Am	cional Redemption count(s) of each Note and chod, if any, of calculation of h amount(s):]] per Calculation Amount		
	(iii)	If re	edeemable in part:				
		(a)	Minimum Redemption Amount:	[] per Calculation Amount		
		(b)	Maximum Redemption Amount:	[] per Calculation Amount		
	(iv)	Not	rice period:	[]		
19.	Put Option:		(If	pplicable/Not Applicable] finot applicable, delete the remaining sub-paragraphs of this tragraph)			
	(i)	Opt	tional Redemption Date(s):	[]		
	(ii)	Opt	tional Redemption	Γ	l per Calculation Amount		

		Amount(s) of each Note and method, if any, of calculation of such amount(s):				
	(iii)	Notice period	[]		
	(iv)	Procedure for exercise of Put Option for Bookentry Notes:	[Sp	ecify details for Bookentry Notes]		
20.	Fina Note	l Redemption Amount of each	[] per Calculation Amount		
		ases where the Final Redemption ount is not par:				
	(i)	Method of Calculation:	[giv	ve or annex details]		
	(ii)	Calculation Agent responsible for calculating the Final Redemption Amount:	[]		
	(iv)	Determination Date(s):	[]		
	(v)	Fallback provisions for determining Final Redemption Amount where calculation by regular method is impossible or impracticable or otherwise disrupted:	[]		
	(vi)	Payment Date:	[]		
	(vii)	Minimum Final Redemption Amount:	[] per Calculation Amount		
	(viii) Maximum Final Redemption Amount:	[] per Calculation Amount		
21.	Earl	y Redemption Amount:				
	Calc even rede calc diffe	y Redemption Amount(s) per ulation Amount payable on it of default or other early imption and/or the method of ulating the same (if required or if erent from that set out in the ditions):	[
GE	NER	AL PROVISIONS APPLICA	BLE	E TO THE NOTES		
22.	Form of Notes:		[Registered Notes]			
			[Gl	[Global Certificate available on Issue Date]		
			[Certificates available on Issue Date]			
			[Bookentry Notes]			
23.	Financial Centre(s) or other special provisions relating to payment dates:		[Not Applicable/give details. Note that this paragraph relates to the date and place of payment, and not interest period end date to which sub-paragraphs, 19(ii) and 20(ii) and (iii) relate.]			
24.	Additional terms:		Apj	Applicable [give details]		
	(i)	Governing law:	As	per Condition 14		
	(ii)	Notice to holders/Publication requirements:	[Sp	ecify/As per Condition 13]		

		(iii)	Amendments to/Modifications of Conditions:	[Not Applicable/specify]			
]	DIS	TRI	BUTION				
2	25.	(i)	If syndicated, names and addresses of Managers and underwriting commitments:	[Not Applicable/give names, addresses and underwriting commitments]			
				(Include names and addresses of entities agreeing to underwrite the issue on a firm commitment basis, and names and addresses of the entities agreeing to place the issue without a firm commitment or on a "best efforts" basis, if such entities are not the same as the Managers.)			
		(ii)	Date of [Terms Agreement]:	[]			
		(iii)	Stabilizing Manager(s) (if any):	[Not Applicable/give name]			
2	26.		n-syndicated, name and address ealer:	[Not Applicable/give name and address]			
2	27.	Tota	l commission and concession:	[] per cent. of the Aggregate Nominal Amount			
2	28.	Addi	itional selling restrictions:	[Not Applicable/give details]			
2	29.	Offe	r Period:	[Specify dates during which investors may subscribe for Notes/Not Applicable]			
3	30.	Mini	mum subscription amount:	[Specify/Not Applicable]			
3	31.		l/Co-Lead Sponsoring kbroker:	[Specify roles, names and addresses/Not Applicable]			
RES	PO	NSI	BILITY				
has be	een o	extrac so fa	eted from [source]]. The Corporati	formation contained in this Final Terms. [Third party information ion confirms that such information has been accurately reproduced retain from information published by [source], no facts have been mation inaccurate or misleading.]			
Signe	Signed on behalf of the Corporation:						
]	Ву:						
Duly authorized							

PART B – OTHER INFORMATION

1. LISTING

	(i)	Listing:	[(specify)/None]
	(ii)	Admission to trading:	[Application has been made for the Notes to be admitted to trading on [] with effect from [].] [Not Applicable.] (Where documenting a fungible issue, need to indicate that original securities are already admitted to trading.)
2.	RATINO	GS	
	Ratings:		The [Programme has]/[Notes to be issued have] been rated:
			[S & P: []] [Moody's: []] [[Other]: []]
			(The above disclosure should reflect the rating allocated to Notes of the type being issued under the Programme generally or, where the issue has been specifically rated, that rating.)
3.	OPERA	TIONAL INFORMATION	
		system(s) and the relevant ation number(s):	[Euroclear/Clearstream, Luxembourg/specify/Not Applicable] [give name(s) and number(s)[and address(es)]]
	ISIN Cod	de:	[]
	Commor	n Code:	[]
		ry for clearing and settlement and icable clearing and settlement es:	[Give name(s) and number(s)[and address(es)] and specify details of clearing and settlement procedures]
	Deposita	ry for Global Certificates:	Not Applicable
	Delivery	:	Delivery [against/free of] payment

COUNTRY ANNEX SUPPLEMENT

COUNTRY ANNEX THE REPUBLIC OF RWANDA

Introduction

This Country Annex applies to Notes denominated in Rwanda Francs (RWF) and issued primarily to investors in The Republic of Rwanda ("**Rwanda**") by the Corporation. The issue of Notes was authorized by resolutions of the Board of Directors of the Corporation passed on June 19, 2013. References to "**Notes**" in this Country Annex shall be construed accordingly.

THIS PROSPECTUS AND COUNTRY ANNEX CONTAIN IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT THE CORPORATION AND THE NOTES. INVESTORS CONTEMPLATING PURCHASING NOTES SHOULD CAREFULLY READ BOTH DOCUMENTS TOGETHER BEFORE MAKING AN INVESTMENT DECISION, AND SHOULD CONSULT THEIR PROFESSIONAL ADVISERS IF THEY HAVE QUESTIONS ABOUT THEIR INVESTMENT DECISION.

The Capital Markets Authority ("CMA") approved on July 5, 2013 and February 6, 2014 this Prospectus and Country Annex for the issuing and listing of Notes after such date on the Rwanda Stock Exchange ("RSE"). Application will be made to list the Notes on the RSE.

As a matter of policy, the CMA assumes no responsibility for the correctness of any statements made, opinions expressed or reports contained in this Prospectus and Country Annex. Approval of the issue and/or listing by the CMA or the RSE is not to be taken as an indication of the merits of the Corporation or of any issue of the Notes.

Prospective investors should have regard to the factors described under the sections with the heading "Risk Factors" in this Prospectus and Country Annex.

The distribution of this Prospectus and Country Annex and the offering or sale of the Notes in certain jurisdictions may be restricted by law. Persons into whose possession this Prospectus comes are required by the Corporation to inform themselves about and to observe any such restriction.

The sale or transfer of Notes will also be subject to the rules of the RSE, the CSD (as defined below) and the provisions of the Country Agency Agreement.

Financial Intermediaries

Member of the Dealer Group

The dealers specified in the applicable Final Terms for a Series of Notes, acting through their respective corporate offices specified in such Final Terms, will agree to offer such Notes to domestic investors in Rwanda in the manner contemplated by the Prospectus and the Final Terms as supplemented by this Country Annex, and only in accordance with the laws and regulations in force in Rwanda at the time of the offering.

Agents

CfC Stanbic Bank Limited will act as Country Agent for the Notes pursuant to a Country Agency Agreement (the "Country Agency Agreement") entered into amongst the Corporation, the Country Agent, the Paying Agent, the Registrar, the Transfer Agent and the Calculation Agent named therein.

Clearing and Settlement

The Central Securities Depository ("CSD"), established under Regulation No. 08/2010 of the National Bank of Rwanda on the Licensing Requirements for Central Securities Participants in the Depository and the Protection of Security Holders, is the local clearing system that will facilitate clearing and settlement of trading in the Notes. Investors in the Notes must open an account with CSD, which can be arranged through a stockbroker in Rwanda. The Notes are not able to be cleared on any other clearing systems.

Settlement of trades in the Notes in CSD are expected to be within two local business days following the date of trade execution.

Regulatory Information

Additional Consents and Approvals

The Corporation has been authorized to issue multiple issuances of Notes in Rwanda under the Programme by the Ministry of Finance and Economic Planning of the Republic of Rwanda, the CMA, the National Bank of Rwanda and the RSE. No additional specific approvals are required at the time of issue of the Notes, although each issue of Notes must be notified by or on behalf of the Corporation to the CMA.

Ratings Requirements for the Issuer

The Corporation may use its international ratings.

Governing Law

The Notes are governed by Rwandan law.

Forms of the Notes

Bookentry Notes.

Currency

Rwanda Francs.

Exchange Controls

There are no exchange controls in Rwanda affecting the Notes.

Minimum Denominations of the Notes

The minimum denomination of the Notes will be RWF5,000,000.

Subscription and Application Rules and Procedures

Subscription applications for the Notes will be considered from persons eligible to purchase the Notes under the laws of Rwanda.

Selling and Transfer Restrictions

Offering of the Notes

The Notes will be issued pursuant to the authorizations listed above. The approval of the CMA has been obtained for the offer of the Notes to the public in Rwanda through secondary trading after the initial placement.

The Notes will be offered to eligible investors during the offer period set out in the Final Terms (the "Offer Period"). The Corporation has obtained an exemption from the requirement that the offer period stay open for six months.

The Notes will be available to the general public in Rwanda through secondary trading upon being listed at the RSE.

The Notes may be sold to non-residents of Rwanda in accordance with laws applicable to such non-residents.

The Notes will qualify as eligible collateral for liquidity reserve purposes or entering into repurchase transactions with the National Bank of Rwanda. The Notes have been given 0% risk weighting by the National Bank of Rwanda.

The applicable Final Terms will set out the size of any fees that will be charged to investors in connection with their subscription of the Notes.

Method of Distribution

During the Offer Period, the dealers distributing Notes in Rwanda will invite investors to submit applications for subscription for the Notes. The minimum subscription amount (if any) will be set out in the Final Terms. After completing the collection of subscription orders from investors, the dealers distributing Notes in Rwanda will allocate the Notes to investors and will notify the investors of their allocations. In the event of oversubscription, the Corporation will allocate the Notes in its absolute discretion in consultation with the dealers distributing Notes in Rwanda.

All applicants will be notified by written notice (including notice by facsimile or electronic mail) or telephone of their allotment by no later than 5.00pm (Kigali time) on the date of allocation and the announcement date. A reference number shall be provided to applicants as evidence of notification.

Size and Frequency Limitations of Issue

The minimum size of an issue of Notes is RWF550,000,000.

The Corporation has obtained an exemption from the prohibition that issues of Notes in Rwanda occur with a maximum frequency of once every six months.

Use of Proceeds

The Corporation expects to use the proceeds from the Notes issued under the Programme for its lending operations in Rwanda. It being noted however, that the inaugural issuance will be de-linked from any particular project and the proceeds from such issuance will be managed in the Rwandan capital markets.

The Corporation anticipates that net proceeds received from the Notes will contribute to the Corporation's overall developmental objectives in its member countries including Rwanda.

Disclosure Update Frequency

In connection with the issue of any Series of Notes, the Corporation will update its disclosure for any material change in the Corporation's financial condition since the date of information incorporated by reference into this Prospectus.

The Corporation will make available to the RSE quarterly unaudited financial statements and annual audited financial statements during the period the Notes remain outstanding.

Tax Matters

The following discussion is a summary of certain anticipated tax consequences of an investment in the Notes under Rwandan tax laws. The discussion does not deal with all possible tax consequences related to an investment in the Notes. Accordingly, each prospective investor should consult his or her tax advisor regarding the tax consequences of an investment in the Notes. The discussion is based upon laws and relevant interpretations thereof in effect as of the date of this Prospectus, all of which are subject to change.

Taxation of the Notes in General

Under the Articles of Agreement of the Corporation, payments in respect of principal and interest due on the Notes are not subject to any tax by a member country (i) which tax discriminates against the Notes solely because they are issued by the Corporation or (ii) if the sole jurisdictional basis for the tax is the place or currency in which the Notes are issued, made payable or paid, or the location of any office or place of business maintained by the Corporation.

Withholding Tax

Under the Articles of Agreement, the Corporation is not under any obligation to withhold or pay any tax imposed by any member country in respect of the Notes. Accordingly, payments in respect of principal and interest due on the Notes will be paid to the Paying Agent without deduction in respect of any such tax. However, tax withholding requirements may apply to payments made by financial intermediaries acting in any capacity other than as the Corporation's paying agent.

In particular, payment of interest on the Notes will be made by a financial intermediary acting as fiscal trustee for the Noteholders and not as an agent of the Corporation in Rwanda. Such financial intermediary, by virtue of acting as fiscal trustee for the Noteholders and not as agent for the Corporation, will therefore deduct withholding tax on interest on the Notes.

Capital Gains

Tax on capital gains does not apply to the Notes. Therefore, a Noteholder will not recognize a chargeable gain or an allowable loss under Rwandan taxation upon the sale, exchange, redemption (including early redemption) or other disposition of the Notes. This may not apply to Rwandan residents for tax purposes, where gains or losses form part of their trading income.

Stamp Duty

No stamp duty is payable in Rwanda on the issue, transfer or redemption of the Notes, as the case may be. Any future transfer duties and/or taxes that may be introduced in respect of (or may be applicable to) the transfer of the Notes, as the case may be, will be for the account of the relevant Noteholders.

Specific Economic and Other General Terms Applicable to the Notes

Programme Limit

The maximum principal amount of Notes that may be issued under the Programme in Rwanda is RWF200,000,000,000.

Specific Additional Terms and Conditions

None.

Specific Risk Factors

Market Liquidity

Although the Notes are expected to trade on the RSE after issue in accordance with applicable rules and regulations, there can be no assurance of a secondary market for any Notes or the liquidity of such market if one develops. Consequently, investors may not be able to sell their Notes readily or at prices that will enable them to realize a yield comparable to that of similar instruments, if any, with a developed secondary market.

Depending upon the type of Notes, market conditions and other factors, investors seeking to sell relatively small or relatively large amounts of Notes may not be able to do so at prices comparable to those that may be available to other investors.

Miscellaneous

Availability of Information

The following documents are available for inspection by Noteholders at the office of the Country Agent or any other office specified in the relevant Final Terms during normal business hours on any Rwandan business day:

- (i) the Country Agency Agreement;
- (ii) the Corporation's most recent international credit ratings confirmation letter;
- (iii) the Corporation's Articles of Agreement;
- (iv) the Corporation's annual borrowing limit resolution of its Board of Directors;
- (v) the contract pursuant to which the local dealer(s) have agreed to arrange for purchasers of the Notes; and
- (vi) the form of application for subscription of the Notes.

Local Fees and Expenses

Regulatory and Listing Fees Generally

The fees charged in connection with disclosure and listing of an issue of Notes are as follows:

CMA application fee: 0.025% of the value of the issue.

RSE Listing fee: 0.1% of the value of the issue.

Payments

Payments in respect of the Notes will be made in Rwanda Francs.

Validity of the Notes

Matters of Rwandan law in connection with the issue of the Notes will be passed on by Trust Law Chamber, Rwandan counsel to the Corporation.

Documentation

Appendix A hereto contains the form of validity opinion under Rwandan law from Trust Law Chambers, Rwandan counsel to the Corporation.

Country Annex Supplement

The information in this Country Annex must be read in conjunction with any additional or replacement information contained in the country annex supplement attached to the applicable Final Terms for any particular Series of Notes.

The applicable Final Terms for any particular Series of Notes will contain the following information (duly completed) in the country annex supplement attached thereto:

Description / Role	Service Provider	Fee Amount
Arrangers and local dealers	[•]	[•]
Transaction Legal Advisor	Trust Law Chambers	[•]
Paying Agent	[•]	[•]
Registrar	[•]	[•]
Transfer Agent	[•]	[•]
Calculation Agent	[•]	[•]
CMA Approval Fee	CMA	[•]
RSE Listing Fee	RSE	[•]

Appendix A

Form of Local Legal Opinion

The Executive Director Capital Markets Authority Kigali

The Chief Executive Officer Rwanda Stock Exchange Kigali

[Dealers]

Dear Sirs,

INTERNATIONAL FINANCE CORPORATION: LOCAL CURRENCY MEDIUM TERM NOTE PROGRAMME

1 Introduction

1.1 Basis of instructions

We have acted as legal advisors to the International Finance Corporation ("**IFC**") in connection with the establishment of a local currency medium term note program in Rwanda (the "**Note Programme**").

1.2 Documents examined

For the purpose of giving this opinion we have examined originals or copies certified to our satisfaction of the following documents (the "**Documents**" and each a "**Document**"):

- (i) The Note Programme Prospectus (the "**Programme Prospectus**");
- (ii) The Rwanda Country Annex (the "Country Annex");
- (iii) The Country Agency Agreement between IFC and the Agents described therein (the "Country Agency Agreement");
- (iv) The Ministry of Finance and Economic Planning approval of the Note Programme dated June 29, 2012 (the "Ministry of Finance Approval");
- (v) The Capital Market Authority approval of the Note Programme dated July 5, 2013 and February 6, 2014 (the "CMA approval");
- (vi) The letter from the Rwanda Stock Exchange dated May 9, 2014, approving the issue by IFC of Notes under the Programme (the "**RSE Approval**").

(The Programme Prospectus, the Country Annex and the Country Agency Agreement together referred to as the "**Programme Documents**").

In addition, we have also examined such other documents and certificates, searches and records as are necessary under the laws of Rwanda to enable us to give this opinion.

Words and expressions defined in the Programme Documents shall have the same meaning when used in this opinion, unless the context requires otherwise.

1.3 Scope and purpose of the opinion

This opinion is limited to matters of the law of Rwanda as in force and applied at the date of this opinion. We have not investigated the laws of any country other than Rwanda and we express no opinion on the laws of any other jurisdiction.

This opinion is given on the basis of the assumptions set out in the Schedule.

2 Opinion

2.1 Status of IFC

- 2.1.1 IFC is recognized as an international organization in Rwanda by virtue of Presidential Decree N0 211/05 of 30th September 1975 related to the accession of the Republic of Rwanda to the International Finance Corporation and it is entitled to immunities from payment and collection of taxes.
- 2.1.2 The Rwanda Stock Exchange has given IFC special dispensation to list debt securities on the RSE under the Note Programme on the basis of the RSE Approval and in accordance with Section 5C of the RSE Listing Rules.

2.2 Programme Prospectus and the Country Annex

The Programme Prospectus and the Country Annex contain the relevant disclosures required under Rwandan law for the establishment of the Note Programme and the public offer of debt securities in Rwanda under the Note Programme.

2.3 Regulatory Approval

All relevant regulatory approvals required under Rwandan law for the establishment of the Note Programme and the listing of debt securities under the Note Programme on the Rwanda Stock Exchange have been obtained.

2.4 Registrations and filings

No statutory or regulatory registration or filing is necessary or advisable in relation to or in connection with the Note Programme or the Programme Documents.

2.5 Taxes

- (i) The statements in the Country Annex regarding taxation in the Republic of Rwanda are correct in all material respects.
- (ii) Interest payments under the debt securities to be issued under the Note Programme will be subject to withholding tax of [the applicable tax percentages are to be confirmed at time of issue of legal opinion]%. The tax liability of individual noteholders may however be affected by Double Tax Treaties existing between Rwanda and their countries of residence.

2.6 Noteholders

Noteholders will not be deemed to be resident, domiciled or carrying on business in Rwanda by reason only of holding the Notes.

Yours faithfully,

Trust Law Chambers

Schedule

Assumptions

In giving this opinion, we have assumed, and this opinion is given on the basis that:

- 1. All original documents supplied to us are complete, authentic and up to date, and that all copy documents supplied to us are complete and conform to the originals;
- 2. The persons who have signed the relevant agency and trustee agreements on behalf of parties other than IFC have all been duly authorized to sign such documents; and
- 3. All disclosures made to us by IFC as reflected in the Programme Prospectus are materially correct as at the date of this opinion and no event has occurred which undermines or may undermine the correctness of those disclosures.

We have found nothing to indicate that the above assumptions are not justified.

PRINCIPAL OFFICE OF THE CORPORATION

International Finance Corporation

2121 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20433 U.S.A.

LEAD ARRANGER

for notes issued in Rwanda

CfC Stanbic Bank Limited

1st Floor, CfC Stanbic Centre 58 Westlands Road Nairobi, Kenya

CO- LEAD ARRANGER

for notes issued in Rwanda

Bank of Kigali Limited

Plot 6112 Avenue de la Paix Kigali, Rwanda

AUDITORS TO THE CORPORATION

KPMG LLP

1801 K Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20006 U.S.A.

LEGAL ADVISERS

To the Corporation as to Rwandan law

Trust Law Chambers

Plot H3/21 Rue Akagera-Kiyovu Kigali, Rwanda